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MR. HATCH: Case 4047, continued from the February 19,
1969 Régular Hearing, apblication of Larry C. Squires for an
exception to Ordexr No. R-3221, as amended, Lea County, New
Mexico.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, Jason

Kellahin of Kellahin and Fox, appearing for the applicant.

MR. PORTER: At this time, I would like to call for
other appearances.

MR. MATKINS: If it please the Commission, I am
Jerome D. Matkins of Carlsbad, attorney for protestants, D. S.
Harroun, Russel Haworth, and E. W. Douglass.

MR. PORTER: Are there any other appearances to be
made i this casc? If not, the Commigsion recognizes the
hearing for the applicant.

MR. KELLAHIN: We have two witnesses I would like to
have sworn.

MR. PORTER: You have two witnesses?

MR. KELLAHIN: VYes, sir.

MR. PORTER: Let's have those witnesses sworn at the
same time.

MR. MATKINS: Do vou want to swear my witnesses at
this time, also? I have two witnesses, also.

MR, PORTER: We might as well swear them all at once.

il



{Witnesses sworn.)
MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to call up my first
witness, Mr. Larry Squires.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
Numbers 1, 2, and 3 were marked

for identification.)

LARRY C. SQUIRLS

called as a witness by the Applicant, having been first duly
sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:

0 Would you state your name, please?

A Larry C. Squires.

0 Are you the applicant in .Case 4047 presently bkefore
the Commission, ir. Squires?

A Yes, sir. ‘

o} What business are you engaged 1n?

A . I am a veterinarian and a rancher,

0 And in connection with your operations as a rancher,

are the lakes which are the subject matter of this application
located on your ranch?

A They are located on my familv's ranch.

0] And that is the --

A W, M. Snyder Lstate.
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Q Are you the manager of the W. M. Snvder Lstate?

A Yes, sir.

Q Insofar as their ranching operations are concerned?

A General manager over everything.

0 Are you familiar with the area involved in this
application, Mr. Squires?

A Yes, I have been familiar with it for quite some time.

0 Just what is it you are proposing to do here?

A Realizing the need for safe, economical, or inexpen—

sive ways to put produced salt water in the area, it seemed to
me a logical assumption that the salt lake would be a good place
to put it, if it didn't endanger any fresh water supplies.

Of course, being in ihe ranching busincsso,
very cognizant cof what water means to us, and we sure don't want
to hurt any of it, so I propose to find out or set out to find
out if it would, in fact, harm any fresh water reserves in this
area, or any other area. And I hired Mr. Ed Reed, a hydrologist
from Midland tc do some technical work, and give me an opinion
on the area, and if there was any water there, and water that

we didn't know about. Our water wells have been bad for a

number of vears, and have been abandoned in this area,
Q Do you presently have any fresh water supply in the

vicinity of these lakes?




A No,

sir.

0

Have you attempted or has an attempt been made in

past years to develop water supplies in the area of these lakes?

: ) A Well, we have some

0ld wells there that were drilled

many vears agb, that have gone or are bad; and since the Potash

Company has laid their water lines, we were able to stop using

them.

Q

We have got a good water well three miles north of this

area that we had piped from our water well down to the house.

It is your testimony that there is no usable water

! : The house sets right between these two large lakes.
r

within the vicinity of the lakes?

A sir.

No,

o

time.

And then Laguna Gatuna,
being used, is it?

Not to my knowledge, no.
0 And then the third lake

in Township 19 South,

lake for water disposal?

BRLRREREESR

i

range 33 Last.

There are three lakes involved here, Mr. Squires,

Laguna Plata, that is being used for water disposal at the present

I understand that National Potash is putting brine in

that lake is not presently

is Laguna 7Tonto, a small lake

Do you propose to use that




A No, I don't think so. It is the smallest of the

three lakes, and we don't feel like it would ever be needed.
MR. PORTER: It is the northernmost lake, isn't 1it?
MP. XKELLAHIN: That's correct.
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

Q Where will the water vou propose to dispose of in
these lakes come from, Mr. Squires?

F From produced oil wells in the area. It would be
economical to get it there.

Q Would it be vour intent to hold this open to any oil
company for water disposal?

A Yes, sir, because many of us feel that the water
should be put in a natural salt area instead of on the yround,
and I think that some area needs to be provided for the oil
companies in that area.

q] You are aware, are von not, Mr. Squires, that this
Commission has approved continuved surface dispcsal of salt
water in the vicinitv of Laguna Gatuna?

A Yes, sir, I am aware of this.

o) And vou are aware, are you not, that the Commission
has removed from the nrovisions of their salt water disposal

order that portion of rthe land lving to the west of Laguna

Plata?
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A Yes, sir.
9] And it is not included in the requirements for salt
water disposal?
A Yes, sir.
MR. KELLAHIN: That is all I have on direct examination.
MR. PORTER: Does anyone have a question of Mr. Squires?

Mr. Nutter.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

0 Mr. Squires, did I understand you to say vou didn't
propose to use Laguna Tonto?

A Mr. Reed, I think can clarify this better than I can.
We decided that it wonlddn't really be needed.

Q Now, the application and the advertisement for the
case were for the three lakes, Laguna Plata, Laguna Gatuna, and
Laguna Tonto, and I was wondering if you were proposing at this
time to dismiss the portion cf the application and the case
relating to Laguna Tonto?

A I just don't feel like we would probably ever use this
lake. Mr. Kellahin can sure answer that better than 1 can.

MR, KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, it is not our
intent to abandon our applicetion for approval of the use of

Laguna Tonto, although the chances are quite unlikely of it ever
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being used. If the Commission wishes to eliminate it, why,
there would be no serious objection from us. We did apply for
it, however, and we would like to leave it in there.

0 (By Mr. Nutter) In studying the application and being
somewhat familiar with the arca involved here, I think that
Laguna Tonto is structurally somewhat higher than the other two
lakes, and it might simplify your case if this one particular
lake were not included.

MR. KELLAHIN: I think we will cover that in the
other witness's testimony.

A I don't pretend to be an expert on where this water
goes, or anything. That is why I have Mr. Reed. He will be
here in a minute.

MR. PORTER: Does that conclude your examination of
the witness, Mr. Nutter?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir.

MR. MATKINS: I have a gquestion or two.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, MATKINS:
0 Have vou enter=d into any preliminary negotiations

with any oil companies at this time to dispose of water on these

lakes?
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0 You do not have any notion at this time of the amount
of water that might be placed upon these lakes?
A I feel that I have a notion. I feel like it won't be
very much.
0 What makes you say that?
A Because there is not much water produced in this area.

But I would much prefer that, rather than this water being put
on our ranch, it be put in thié lake, and there is some being
put in an open pit on our ranch adjacent to this one lake, and
I think it is far better to put it in this lake than it is to
put it in that open pit.

0 Do you feel if there is not much water to be placed
on the lake, there is a real need for this additicnal storage
arca?

A I think that there is a possibility that there will be
a much greater need in the years to come. I don't have a

crystal ball.

0 You don't have any fee land within these lakes, do you?
A I do.

Q Which one?

A The one next to the highway, Laguna -~ the 1lake in

the middle.

0 Laguna Gatuna?
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) Cetune. Tt Iu osaht thet is Lought Ly the W. M, Snvdey
o o Slete purcease contract.
O You have 1t under purchase contract at this time?
£ Frow the State, ves.
o Phe vact maloritv of this land is either federal or

state lease land, isn't that right?
g That's correct.
MR, MATKINS: That is all I have.
MR, PORIER: s 1 understand, we have three different
ownerships in this area, federal, state, and fee.
MR: KELLAIIN: May I ask a couple of questions?

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:
QO M1, Squires, have you made application from the
Bureau of Land Management for a speclal use permit for the

federal land involved here?

A Yes, I have.
y And have you made an anpplication to the State of iew

f e
[

Mextco, Puablice Land Commissicneyr, for a business lease on L6
state ltands locatod withian these laXkes?

A\ Yas, [ have,

Q0 Whar o wndormatios NG v I8 Srop o tne Zursaao of Land
Mot aeemen s Lroregand o ovour anelicztion?
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A They told me to go ahead and file a special land
use permit. I told them what I wanted to do, and they said
that whatever the 0il Conservation Commission said, that it

was fine with them.

O You flaven’t as yet recelved the permit, is that
correct?
A No, sir, it is pending the outcome of this hearing,

as I understand it.
MR. KELLAHIN: That 1is all.
MR, PORTER: Does anyone else have a question? The
witness may be excused.
ED L. REED
called as a witness by the Applicant, having been first duly
sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:

Q State your name, please.

A My name is Ed L. Reed.

@) What business are ycu engaged in, Mr. heed?

A I am a consulting hydrologist.

9] Where are you idcated?

A Midlend, Texas.

C Have yvou done hvdrological work in the State of New




MR. KELLAHIN: Would the Commission care to hear the
witness's qualifications?

MR. PORTER: The Commission considers Mr. Reed
qualified, Mr. Kellahin, since his qualifications have been made
a matter of record.

However, if Mr. Matkins would like to question Mr. Reed,
why, that is all right.

MR. MATKINS: Is it a matter of having him qualified
as an expert in hydrology?

MR. KELLAHIN: That's correct.

MR. MATKINS: I have no objection to that.
ix. Reed, are vou familiar with

A

FER PN

the applica ryrv . Sruirec in Case 4047 before the

arry C. Sqguires
Commission at the present time?
A Yes, sir.

Q Have you done some work for Mr. Squires in connection

with this application?

| 4
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Mexico?
A Yes, sir.
0 Have you ever testified before the 0il Conservation -
Commission of New Mexico, and made your qualifications a matter .
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7 I nave.

. . vou make an Invesiication of the threo lakos
invelved in this sprplication?

x Yes, I cic.

¢ Lic¢ vou personalily visit those lakes and rake an

inspection on the ground?

x Yes, sir.
o Eave you made a study c¢f the subsurface informaticon

tihat is available in this area?

R Yes, I have.

Q Would vou state for the Commission just what procedurcs
vou followed in making this study?

A Procedures we followed in examining the area of the
three salt lakes was, first, to go to the published literaturc

on this area, principally the Bureau of Mines publications in

Lea County and Eddy County, produced in cooperation with the
United States Geological Survey.

Ve th

[
%)

- 19 - -
n went to the well in

entory records and maps

-

of the State

0
t

‘ngincer's Cffice in the four townships crbraced
by these Ffour lakes, and examined the well inventory recorvds,
water level measurements, and chemical analysis data, and total
depths of wells drilled within the four-township arca.

We examined the two topographic quadrangle waps which
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ra ion logs and clectrical logs
on most of the o0il wells that have been drilled in the four-
township area; and from this data constructed two contour maps
which are presented on one map, the upper one beinag the top of
the Triassic sequence, which had previously been mapped by the
U.5.G.5.; and a second contour map on the top of the Rustler,
which would, for all practical purposes, be the base of the

Triassic sequence.

We made two trips to the field, and examined on the

ground in detail the three lakes, walking around substantial
portions of the three. 1In the course of this field investigation,
samples of springs were secured, samples of water in the lake,
and soil in one of the lakes was secured. Additional water
level measurements were made in wells which were still open and
could be measured. Two additional water well samples were
secured, and analyses made of this data.

Triassic outcrops were examined in Laguna Gatuna,

which Irad nol previously been so indicated on the reports in

—~-

the Le: County Report, which is Report No. 6 of the State

Bureau of Mines and Mineral Resources.
Earlier chemical analvses of wells, springs, and
sur face water which had been secured both by Mr. Kellahin and

Mr. Squires were examined, and all of this data has been put on
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a map, a composite map reflecting the total knowledge that
we have of the geology and the groundwater of this area.
0 Will you have that marked as Exhibit 1, please?

Mr. Reed, directing your attention to Applicant's
Exhibit 1, would you identify that exhibit?

A Yes, I will. Exhibit Number 1 is a sectionized map
of Townships 19 and 20 South, Ranges 32 and 33 East. On this
map, I have shown in blue the cutline of the three salt lakes,
Laguna Gatuna, Laguna Plata, and Laguna Tonto. A fourth lake
which has been filled in, Laguna Toston, is also indicated.

I have shown on the map in yellow, contours reflecting
the top of the Triassic; and in the broad dashed lines, contours
on the top of the Rustler.

I have posted on the map all of the water wells, ana
all of the springs which I have any knowledge of, either from
perscnal visits or from inventory records of the State
Engineer's Office. I have indicated by a half circle those
wolle which we think are nroducing from Qunaternarv alluvial
sediments, as distinguished from wells producing from Triassic
sands.

On each of the wells, I have posted all of thes data

is available, including the elevation where it is avail-

Rel

which

able, the total depth of the well, the water level where
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available, and partial chemical analysis where available. Now,

I have outlined in blue the water level elevations of those

wells producing from Quaternary alluvial sands. I have indicated
with red underlying those, water samples which are considered
brackish or too high in chlorides or sulfates, or both, to be
useful in domestic or stock purposes.

I have indicated in black, the areas of Triassic
outcrops, the large one which is at the north side of Laguna
Plata, three smaller areas which I have examined on the west
side and south side of Laguna Gatuna. Finally, I have indicated
with blue areas the general direction of groundwater movement
in the shallow Quaternarv alluvial sediment as determined from
water level data in those wells.

Very briefly, this area is west of the most westerly
outcrop of Ogalalla sediments, with the possible exception of
an outlayer of Ogalalla to the southeast some several miles.

The eastern edge of the -- the western edge of the Ogalalla
would ke along the so-called Mescalero Ridge at Monument. TYhere
are some remnants of Ogalalla material on the west side of
Laguna Gatuna above the water table, very thin remnants of
Ogalalla material as outlined, but well above the water table.

sroundwater in this area is contained in sediments of

two different geological aces. Most of the water is derived,
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and most of the potable water is derived from Triassic sands
and gravels to depths of 600 or 700 feet below the land surface.
In isolated areas, low areas, there are thin sequences of
Quaternary alluvial sands above the Triassic, which produce
good quality water.,

The area structurally is occupied by a broad synclinal
trough, as reflected at the top of the Triassic; this being the
3,500-foot contour, the 3,450-foot contour, a broad synclinal
area, the lowest part of which is in the area of Laguna Plateae,
and the other two lakes being in the central portion of what is
the resgional synclinal area. The Triassic rises significantly
to the southeast, culminating in a major northeast-southwest
trending ridage, which is off the map, which serves to separate
a southeasterly basin hydrologically from groundwater in this
area. This northeast-southwest trending ridge extends clear
over to the Ogalalla outcrop,; and has been described in the
U.S.G.S. Bureau of Mines Bulletin.

As far as the area of immediate concern, the area of
immediate interest is concerned, the elevation of the Triassic,
at least to this point where the Triassic is at an elevation of
3,600 feet, and perhaps to this point --

9} Would you state what point, lMMr. Reed?

A The peint extending diagonally across the central
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portion of 20 South, 33 East, the Triassic would be above the
regional water level in the Quaternary alluvial section. This
Triassic ridge has had the effect of diverting the movement of
water in the Quaternary from what would perhaps be a southerly
direction to a southwesterly direction, there being no water
over this Triassic ridge, Triassic divide. The general movement
of water in the Quaterﬁary section then would be from north to
south, to southwest, the direction being diverted by this
structural arch. The Rustler or the base of the Triassic dips
to the east. The top of the Triassic, of course, is dipping

to the west, as I have explained. This results in a divergence
of the top of the Triassic, the top of the Rustler secuence
going easterly, the interval on the top of the Triassic to the
top of the Rustler is of the order of 850 feet on the west side
of the area up to 1,400 feet on the east side.

I think this is a little bit more than academic, in
that there has been some suggestion that the waters discharging
into Laguna Gatuna, for example, might be leaking out of Laguna
Gatuna intc the Rustler. T think it is significant that Laguna
Gatuna is underlain by a sluinp structure in the Rustler, involv-
ing undoubtedly solution of the underlying salado, and collapse
of the Rustler seguence, and an overthickening cof the Triassic

in the same area.




This is a phenomenon that has been observed in other
areas, For example, in thé Half Way oil fields to the west,
T studied slump structure of this same type, somewhat the same
magnitude in 1943, where the Triassic has thickened to accommodate

an additional thickness orx additional elevation resulting from

g e e e+

the solution and collapse of the underlving Rustler sequence.

This solutioning and collapse of the Rustler would, of necessity,

g -

have taken place prior to or during the deposition of the Triassic.
We now have in this area some 1,300 feet of Triassic sediment
between the surface and the top of the Rustler, with Triassic
still outcropping around the wmargin of Laguna Gatuna, even though
there has been substantial solution and slumping of the Rustler.

Q Would that pravent any leaking of the T.aguna Gatuna
into the Rustler?

A Yes, because cf the great thickness of impermeable
vlayas into the Triassic sequence, The three lakes which we
are discussing, Laguna Plata, Laguna Tonto, and Laguna Gatuna

'}~«‘L L A
: i
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viater £ahle Yakea, thev are

are true oiayas in
areas in which the land surface has heen depressaed Lo the
noint of intersection with the water Lahle, and are receiving
croundwater discharge both at Lthe sarface and by underflow,

and discharaing the water hyv avapsration. They are alao
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receiving surface water influx, which ic discharaed by
evaporation. These are lakes of interior drainage, and as a
result of no significant outlet, have accumulated thicknesses
which, as far as I am concerned, of evaporides, particularly
gypsum, calcium sulfate, magnesium sulfate, sodium sulfate,
and sodium chloride, at least at the surface, of a typical
lake deposit, fine-grained, highly organic.

Groundwater is discharging into Laguna Plata from
the northeast. We have examined four springs. There are
others, smaller ones, but we have examined four springs
discharging into the northeast side of Laguna Plata, and we
have had these samples analyzed, and the records of analyses
will go into the record, by Scuthwestern Laboratories of
Midland. The springs are generally of the same concentration,
chlorides of the order of 7,500 to 8,000 parts per million;
sulfates, 11,755 to 12,743; high both in chlorides and sulfates.

A shallow well, Well No. 13, on Mr. Squires' land,
was drilled some vears ago. This well has been abandoned,
because it was not potable. We do not have an analysis of it,
and it cannot be entered.

A well between Laguna Plata and Laguna Gatuna, Well
No. 33, which was drilled to 130 feet, has a chloride concentra-

tion of 9,744, a sulfate concentration of 1,878, which would not
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ke considered potable.

A Triassic well on the northwest side of Laguna Gatuna
with a deep water level, a water level of about 250 feet,
nevertheless has a high chloride sulfate concentration, chlorides
are 21,000 and a little more, the sulfates about 3,900.

There are two springs on the west side of Laguna Gatuna
discharging into the lake. One which I have identified as No. 55
has a chloride concentration of 27,657, and sulfate concentration
of nearly 38,000.

To the northeast, No. 56, the chlorides are about
11,000, and the sulfates nearly 14,000.

MR. PORTER: Is that a spring?

THE WITNESS: That ic 2 spring. Now, I wish to point
out that some of this water in the two springs, and some of the
dissolved solids may be derived from a salt water disposal pit,
which is situated just to the north and a little west of Spring
56, and which theoretically would seep out of the pipe and move
sonthward toward this little arm or bay of Laguna Gatuna; and
it is not possible to determine to what extent this spring flow
is derived from the pits, or to what extent it is of consequence,
except to say that the sulfate concentration of 37,979 is more
than ten times as much as the sulfate concentration in the

produced brines in this general field area. Brine in the oil well
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to the north has a sulfate concentration of 2,250. Here is one
well at 5,500, another oil well with sulfate concerntration of
2,600,

MR. PORTER: So all the pit water could do would be
to serve to dilute, as far as sulfates are concerned?

THE WITNESS: This is correct. It would also serve
to dilute, as far as the chlorides are concerned, because the
brines in the salt lake field, based upon the analysis we have,
is substantially lower than Fhe chlorides in the springs.

In the Bass No. 1, the chlorides are 6,600, the
sulfates are 2,600.

In the Well T-74, which is another spring and can be
related directly from the chemical analysis sheet, the chlorides
are 5,900, the sulfates are 2,250.

The Well T-73, the chlorides are 6.700, the sulfates
are 3,200. This seems to be about an average concentration of
the brines in the field that could relate to the quality of
water in the spring.

There is another spring on the south side of Laguna
Gatuna south of the highway, which was samnled in October of
1968 -- not by me, but analysis furnished to me -- with a
chloride concentration of 51,736, the sulfatc concentration of

73,520, In attempting to duplicate this and geot as near the
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same locality as possible, we went into a ravine south of the
highway, a tributary to Laguna Gatuna, and on one week in
February of this year it was dry. We dug a hole and got very
little water, insufficient to sample. We returned a week later
and found water in the hole after a rain, which may have con-
tributed some, but obviously not much. e took a sample then
from this locality south of the highway, south of the bridge,
and in February of this vear the chlorides were 163,105, and
the sulfates were 24,5%94. At the same time, a hole was dug
north of the highway, north of the bridge, at the early date,
and in a sample a week later the chlorides were 12,333, sulfates
were 24,273,

We took another sample in February on the other south-
east side of the lake, some standing water, the chlorides were
66 ,60N, the sulfates were 29,728.

A sample taken somewhere in the lake -- and I can't

|
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give you an exact location for it, 1 put it in the middle because
I don't know precisely where it was taken -- 1in 1968, had a I

chloride concentration of 158,000, and a sulfate concentration

of 125,000.

I

Going then to -- well, let me summarize. In the case
of Laguna Catuna, we have Triassic outcrops along the northwest

side which I have observed. Incidentally, an oil well at this

o )
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point has a water level almost precisely equal in elevation to
the top of the Triassic, a very fine alluvial section discharging
directly into the lake on top of the Triassic, Triassic outcrops
in the west central part of the lake and just south of the spring
sample south of the highwav. I can't sav that there are con-
tinuous Triassic outcrops along the west side of the lake,
because most of it is covered and cannot be determined except

by drilling.

The east side of the lake below the ridge just at
the break of the hills coming out of the lake has a deposit of
red sands which are derived from the Triassic. I would like to
say they are bedded Triassic sands, but they are not. They are
reworked Triassic sands. The indication is that the Triassic
is near the surface on the east side of the lake, but I could
not find any bedded material.

Going on to Laguna Tonto, I found no fresh water
springs discharging intc Laguna Tonto. Laguna Tonto 1s a deep
lake, a small lake, substantial bluffs around it. There is an
area on the northeast side which I walked to, where there are
substantial oval travertine deposits situated at an elevation
of ten or twelve feet above the present bed of the lake. These

travertine deposits are spring deposits; they are evidences of

at one time fresh water discharge into the lake at a time when
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Lhe water table was at least ten feet, periaps nighery, regionaliy
than it is today.

Examining these travertine deposits wonld suygest that
these springs have not keen active for many yearcs, vperhaps a
hundred years, perhaps longer. Howaver, there are Indian remains
around those springs, in furthe r substantiation of the existence
of at one time fresh water, This is characteristic that the
water table has declined many hundred feet in the last hundr~d
years,

We were not able to get a water sample, bacause it
was just entirely too soft to get out, but we did take a sample
of soll in the north part of the lake, and had a one-to-opae
exiract made and analyzed, and in the one-to-one extract of the
soil sample, the chlorides were 48,931, sulifates were 37,698,
We also collected some samplesof the evapnrites, the crystalline
deposits that formed as a thin veneer on top of the lake during
Triassic periods., These crystals, thase evaporite deposits were
analyvzed with the results showing as a pvercentage by weight -~
these ware not corrected for water content, they were high in
waltor contenit - by weicghi, chloride is 4.2 pnevy cent, and
aulfates are 29,22 onexy rnant by welghit, a very high sulfate-

~hloride ratio,

“he well sountheact: oFf Lacuna Tonto, 24, naa neen wgrnleod
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and the eloctric

twica, Jn 1965, chlorides were

apont 9 million

conductivity was 10,175, which would convert to

parts per miliion,

lake at the hottom is about

The elevation of this

3,525 feet above sea level,

This is the hichest of the three

and the other one about

lakes; Laguna Gatuna being abhcut 3,495,

3,431,

The elevation of the groundwater ncar Well No., 24 is

3,520, which is lower than

the bottom of the

it would strongly indicate,

Tonto, and would suggest -- in fact,

that water

together with the quality of the water in Well 24,

is escaping by uanderflow from Lavuna Tonto in a southeasterly

on the other hand,

direction to the area of Well 24,

Well 24,

indicate

is higher than the bhottom of Laguna Gatuna,

a flow path from Well 24 into Laguna Gatana,

MR, PORTER: Mr. Reed,

jirection of the flow?

your blue arrows indicate the

THis WM SO Yes,

MR, PORTER: Thank

For Well 34, the movenent

THE WITMNIESS: Likewise

there are threns wells,

e into Lawvuna Catuna, From Waell

21, 22, and 23, which have

elevation of faixrly hidn,

and does not quite fig the Triassic contouring,
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rcsoclve the guestion, so I left it alonc.

Water is moving northward into Laguna Gatuna from
the high point southwest of Laguna Gatuna Well No. 18, at an
elevation of 2,538. The movement is northeasterly into Laguna
Gatuna.

The wells at Half Way Bar are alluvial wells and
extremely good quality. Chlorides are 85, the-sulfates are
82. The water level is 3,516, as compared to our estimate of
3,495, or very close to it. These are not surveyed elevations.
They have been taken from the topographic map. But it is
evidence that water has never leaked out of Laguna Gatuna into
the area of Well 17.

Wwest of Well 18, the movement is probably regional
to the west or southwest, There appears to be no flow across
between Laguna Gatuna and Laguna Plata, as I once thought when
I first started this investigation.

In summary, it is my opinion that the three salt
lakes are three playas, into which both groundwater and surface
water has discharged for thousands of vears into the lake area.
Wind action has continued to keep the surface elevation of these

lakes within a very narrow limit of the elevation of the water

table, by wind action in piling up of the debris on the eastern

side with the characteristic dunes formed on the eastern side
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of the lakes.

As the water table has risen or fallen, the lake bed
has risen or fallen in accordance, except for Laguna Toston,
which is a fossil playa lake. -It has finally caught up and is
being filled up.

It is my judgment that with the exception of Laguna
Tonto, and with the possible exception of the west side of
Laguna Plata, for which we have no data, the movement of water
is into the lakes rather than away from the lakes.

It would be my judgment that it would be acceptable,
and that no damage would occur to the quality of groundwater
presently existing in the area to use Laguna Gaturna and Laguna
Plata for salt water disposal; and Laguna Tonto, in my judgment,
could be used since the movement, in my opinion, toward Laguna
Gatuna in Well No. 24 is already high. But it is a small lake,
about » quarter-section, a very deep one, and my client advises
that he would not insist on this one being included.

MR. PORTER: Are these relatively deep lakes?

THE WITKESS: They are relatively deep. Water levels
in the Triassic are substantially lower than the water levels
in the Ouaternary. The riassic water is under artesian
conditions, that is o say, it has a pressure exerted on it, as

opposed to the Quaternary water whrich i1s under water table
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per million of chlorides, and sulfates 905?

THE WITNESS: VYes, sir.

MR. PORTER: Do you have any idea why that well would
have that higher chloride content?

THE WITNESS: I suspect it is in response to this
general circulation of water from Tonto into Laquna.

MR. PORTER: You think it would be the influence of

Tonto, perhaps?

T

THE WITNESS: Perhaps.
MR. PORTER: That would be a possibility?
THE WITNESS: Yes.
MR. PORTER: But the direction of flow here is into
Laguna.
0 (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Reed, in examining this area,
to sum this up, the only fresh water you found in the area is

that lving south of the highway, is that correct?

A In the Quaternary?

o) Yes. Did you find any fresh water, also, in the
Quaternary?

A Well 14, is north of the highway, and it is about what

Midland used to drink when they used to complain, but it is
acceptable.

0 Where is that located?
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A Section 23, 20 South, 32.

0 Would the use of these lakes for salt water disposal
have any effect on this salt water supply?

A In my opinion, it would not.

Q Would the use of these lakes have any effect on any
fresh water supply in the vicinity?

A In my opinion, it would not.

Q What volume of water do yvou feel could safely be
discharged into these lakes?

A Mr. Kellahin, in view of the fact that there has been
no mention of a volume of water availabie to put into these
lakes, and because Laguna Plata is so large, something more than
1,200 acres, I have not made a detailed study as to the potential
maximum amount that any one lake could accept.

I have determined the area of Laguna Gatuna and Laguna
Plata, and those numbers look like this, Laguna Gatuna has
approximately 383 acres within the lowest closing contour.
Laguna Plata has 1,241 acres within the lowest closing contour.

I believe in the case of Lane Lake in northwest Lea
County, detailed studies of this lake were made, indicating that
volumes, as I yrecall, up to 30,000 barrels per day could safely
be disposed. Lane Lake is slightly smaller than Laguna Gatuna.

The evaporite is slightly lower at Lane Lake than in Laguna Gatuna,
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so I would say that within the limits of a foot of impounded
water, the same maximum limits would apply to Laguna Gatuna,

in the order of 30,000 barrels per day.

Laguna Plata, I haven't made an effort to calculate,
because I should think it's safe rate would exceed the total
volume of water that could conceivably be transported into this
area.

Q In connection with the presentation of the case in
Lane Lake, you recommended that observation wells be drilled
at certain points around the lake to determine the effect of
water disposal there. Do you fcel that that is necessary in

this case?

A Not really. Well, let me modify that. I think the
necessity for a monitor hole or holes, assuming we are speaking
only of Laguna Gatuna and Laguna Flata, necessity would be
remote in the case of Laguna Plata. It would be my judgment
that it would be desirable in the case of Laguna Gatuna, only
if the discharge volumes would approach something like half of
the suggested maximum rate, or 15,000 barrels per day. There is
so much evidence of Triassic cutoff on the south and west side
of Laguna Gatuna, there seems to be such a distinct possibility

which has not been defined, and can't be without extensive core

drilling, of a continuous Triassic ridge aloag the west side of




|
|
|
[
|
!
|
|

33

Laguna Gatuna. It would take very little imagination to connect
the three outcrop areas up. 1 have not done it, because I am
not certain of it.

But with the relative elevations of the groundwater in
Laguria Gatuna and out spring discharges both from the south and
from the west, I think the necessity of a monitor hole would not
make itself known until substantial guantity of water were put
into the lake, sufficient to raise the level of the lake four
to six inches across the entire 370 acres. At that point, I
think it might be desirable.

MR. PORTER: That is in relation to Laguna Gatuna?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

0 In your testimony you have used some water analyses.
Do vou have those available?

A I do, yvyes. These are copies of all of the analyses
that have been used, with the exception of the analyses that
have been taken directly from a map prepared by the State
Engineer's Office, from their records, and which is titled,

Well Location, Well Depth, Depth to Water, and Chemical Quality
of Water, Capitan Underground Water Basin, Lea and Eddy Counties,
New llexico, sheet 2 of 6, by the State Engineer's Office.

For the record, I have also used in the preparation

of this map, the guadrangle Laguna Gatuna, New Mexico, 1963, and
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the Clayton Basin, New Mexico, Juadrangle, 1944
scale of 1 to 62,500,

Q The maps to which you referred are presently here and
available for inspection?

A Yes, sir.

QO I hand you what has been marked as Applicaht's Exhibit
Number 2, will you identify that, please.

A Applicant's Exhibit Number 2 is a series of 13 water
and soil samples collected by my office, and analyzed by
Southwestern Laboratories of Midland.

Q Are those the analyses you used in the preparation of
Exhibit Number 17?

A Yes, sir.

0 I hand you what has been marked as Exhibit Number 3,
and ask you to identify that, please.

A These are analyses of five water wells and springs,
or surface samples; and six brines from six oil wells in the
salt lake field, prepared by United Chemical Corporation and

used in the preparation of the map.

O Was Exhibit Number 1 prepared by you or under ycur
supervision?
A Yes.

MR, KELLAIIIN: At this time, I would like to offer in
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evidence Exhibits 1, 2, and 3.
MR. PORTER: If there is no objection, the exhibits
will be admitted.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
Numbers 1, 2, and 3 were admitted
in evidence.)
MR. KELLAHIN: That completes the direct examination

of the witness,

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

0 Now, I would assume from yvour testimony here,
Mr. Reed, that it is your opinion that just about 100 per cent

of the water that goes into Laguna Gatuna goes out by evaporaticn?

A Yes, sir.

0 There is no other outlet?

A That's correct, ves.

0 Now, over in Laguna Plata, at the time you were

making your examinations, did you find any water being discharged
into that lake from National Potash Mine?

A I did not go to tire west side of Laguna Plata, which I
understand is the point that water .s being introduc=d. I did
not see it, no, sir.

0 And you say there 1is a possibility that the water from

the west side of that lake might flow west?

|
 i
o
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A I just leave that as an open guestion.
Q You don't have information on it?
A No, sir.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Matkins, do you wish to examine?
MR. MATKINS: No, I have no further questions.
MR. PORTER: Mr, Nutter?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, NUTTER:

Q Mr. Reed, your map specifically identifies the water
levels, and you have discussed them in ccnsiderable detail of
the Quaternary wells. However, there are some Triassic water
welis in the area also?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, what is the source bed of the water in the

Triassic beds in the area?

A The source of the water?
Q What sands or what zone produces this water?
A I suspect from the well records, there are several

different zones. They might be lumped either as Santa Rosa

aquivalent or younger. I think there are probably shallower
sands thnan the so-called Santa Rosa, if it can be identified
over here and I rather think it can.

0 Now, the Triassic beds also include some non-permeable
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clays, and things like this, don't they?
A For the most part, it is composed of non-permeable.
0 So then you would have maybe a streak of permeable

sand, which would be carrying the water where you have water
wells?

A Yes, sir. This is the reason for the Artesian head
upon the Triassic sands. Each of these individual sand beds
are overlain by impermeable red clays, which hold the water in
under pressure, and the intake obviously is at some higher
elevation.

0 Why is it that you believe that the water that is

discharged into these lakes leaves only by means of evaporation,

and doesn't flow out through the bottom of the lake or into
the Triassic beds?

incipally because the Triaggic, at leagt in the
outcrop, is quite'impermeable. It is a red or gray clay, and
a well driiled immediately on the west side of Laguna Gatuna

found it necessary to go about 400 feet to get any water. As

a matter of fact, it went 450 feet.

0 We take the difference between the two contour lines

that you have drawn on your map, and we find that the Triassic

bed would run anyvhere from 850 to 1,000 feet thick.

A 1,400 feet on the east side.
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A That's correct.

Q And so you would have approximately 1,000 feet, then,
of impermeable clays or impermeable Triassic rocks, interlaced
with possible aquifers containing Triassic water?

A That's correct, yes, sir.

0 On Plate 2 in Groundwater Report, Nicholson and

Clebsch, shows a definite depression in the asymptomatic table
there for the Triassic water, and then they theorize on page
57 of that report that there may be some enhanced verticle
permeability because of this slumping, and you showed the
slumping underneath Laguna Gatuna, and they think there is a
possibility that the water discharged into this area does
permeate downward into the Permian rocks.

What is your theory on this feeling?

A Well, in examining the logs, and I can't tell firom
their report, and I am not remembtering the date of the drilling
of these wells, but I rather think thal “..ere 1s some data
availauvle today that was not available at that time, showing
the magnitude of the slumping of the Rustler under Laguna Gatuna.
There have been wells drilled out in the lake that reflect

this over-thickening of the Triassic sequence.

This is not greatly unlike the problem on the Colorado
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River where it was postulated that because of faulting involving
Triassic beds, salt water was moving upward along fault plains
and escaping into the Colorado River.

It is my personal opinion that the Triassic, made up
as it is primarily of extra-fine grained clays, there was very
low permeability in the clays and relatively permeability in
the sands, and are incompetent to maintain porosity, either by
fracturing or by faulting.

I would also like to say that the chances of faulting
occurring with respect to the slumping under Laguna Gatuna,
in my judgment, are quite remote. In examining the structure
of Rustler Hills in Eddy County, which is a similar product but
where we can examine the Rustler at the surface, and examine
the manner in which the Rustler responded to solution in
slumping, it is quite evident that that took place at a time
when there was a substantial amount of overburden; because the
Rustler, rather than being fractured and faulted, is folded
into structures prard of 45 degrees of depth. I think this
of necessity would involve a massive amount of overburden.

Very little faulting is exhibited in the competent and brittle

Rustler dolamite.
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I think here we have the same phenomena occurring
essentially at the same time, and a thickening of the Triassic
sequence over this slumped structure. Even though there may have
been continued movement throughout the deposition of the Triassic,
this movement would have been reflected by solid flow, rather
than by faulting in the Triassic, or if it were faulted, it would
seal itself up.

Q In other words, if you feel that the Triassic beds
are incompetent to maintain porosity as a result of any slumping
or faulting, that would also hold true for permeability? You
feel that the beds would be incompetert to maintain permeability?

A That would be my opinion.

¥ You don't be to the theorv that the movament
would be downward into the Permian rocks?

A No, sir.

Q And all the outlet would have to be by means of

evaporation?
A Yeg, gir,
Q As far as we know. the direction of movement with

respect to Laguna Gatuna, we have some Springs which would
indicate thz flow from the east side intoc the lake, and you
don't have knowledge of the direction ot tlow on the south,

west, or north side of the lake?
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A It would be the other way around then. We have
springs on the west side of the lake.
0 I am talking about Laguna Plata. You have springs

on the east side there?

‘A That's correct.

Q And we don't have knowledge of the flow from the

north, west or south?

A Except that there is a massive outcrop of Triassic
on the nortii, which presumably would e=liminate any flow in the
Quaternary; and the U.S.G.S. did not indicate any springs on
the topographic maps, other than three of the four that I
have identified on the northeast side.

Now, this is not to say thev are not there. because.
as I recall, they did not indicate springs in the Laguna Gatuna,
ar.d these are rather small ones, and you would not be impressed
by their size. The springs on the northeast side of Laguna Plata
are substantial springs, flowing upwards perhaps five or six
gallons per minute.

Q They are seeps, then?

A They are more than seeps. They are flowing into the
lake bottom in rivulets carved into the evaporide sequence. The

. - — v . K - T . - o= e e R e -~ oo ~ ~
U.S5.G.5. chose to identiiy these springs and show tham on

maps. We simply verified their existence, and added one or two
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to them, and took their samples.

v} Is there any evidence of Triassic formation on the
south and southeast side of Laguna Plata?

A Not that I can identify, no, sir. I will have to say
I didn't walk all that out.

-~ Q That is a good-size lake?

A It really is.

0] Generally speaking, Mr. Reed, don't the surface
contours follow the contours of your Triassic beds shown in
vyellow on your Exhibit 1? Just generally speaking, isn't the
surface contour pretty much reflected by the Triassic contour?

A Yes, sir.

'8} There is another depression to the west of here known
as Williams Sink. Are you generally familiar with Williams
Sink?

A Excuse me, Mr. Nutter, let me see if I can find it
and see if I am familiar with it. By that name, I think I am
not. I have not been to Williams Sink. We have been to
Laguna Toston. We have not been to Williams Sink.

Q Well, the general surface contours here, this is the
head, so to speak, of a cynclinal feature that flows to the west

Lt n
r

and on over into the Pecos River Valley, and what T was concerned

¢]

with was if the outlet here to the Laguna Plata would be westward?
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In response to a question by Mr. Porter, you didn't know just
what the situation is on the west, and I was wondering if there
would be a connection then from Laguna Plata westward into
Williams Sink, and thence on down into the Pecos River Valley?

A Mr. Nutter, I can't answerrthat question. I don't
know.

Q But the only evidence you do know of of Triassic
beds around Laguna Plata would be thoase beds you show on your
map on the north side?

A That's correct.

MR. NUTTER: I believe that is all.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Reed, did you have occasion tc
observe whether or not the west side of Laguna Plata, thaﬁ is the
base of the lake, was higher than the east side?

THE WITNESS: No. Let me see what the map reflects.

I have not examined that precisely, no, sir. There is an
elevation at the northwest corner of Section 10, 20 South, 32,

of 3,431. And there is an elevation of a drill hole in the
north center of the northwest quarter of Section 11 to the south-
east, of 3,433, which is two feet higher.

MR. PORTER: So it is relatively level, apparently?

THE. WITNESS: Yes, sir. And a little bit lower on the
west, but essentially level.

MR. PORTER: Let's take a ten-minute recess.
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MR. KELLAHIN: I want to ask one question, and perhaps
we will be through with Mr. Reed.
MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have any questions of

this witness?

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Reed, in connection with the question on the west
side of Laguna Plata, did you take into consideration the fact
that this Commission granted an areawide exception to the
provisions of the salt water disposal Order R-3221, in consider-
ing the situation over there?

A I did.

0 Was that the reason you did not make an inspection of
the west side of the lake?

A It is.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please; I would like
the Commission to take notice of its own order which granted an

exception on the Order R-3221, to the area immediately west of

Laguna Plata.

MR. PORTER: The Commission will take administrative

notice of that order.

Are there any further questions of this witness?
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2 Yes, sir.

(4

R, ’T2: That is all T have.

¢!

MR. PORTER: If there ars no farther gquestions, the
witness may be excused, and we wiil take a ten-minute recess.

{Therczupon, a recess was taken.)

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, vlease.
The Commission will recognize Mr. Kellahin.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, that
completes our direct testimony in the application of Larry
Squires. We may have some additional testimony to offer after
the presentation of the otner side, and the objections.

MR. PORTER: You will have the privileqge of recalling
the witness, if you feel it is necessary.

Mr. Matkins.

MR. MATKINS: Thank you. Mr. Harroun, would yvou take
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the stand, please.

called as a witness by the Protestants, having been first duly
sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MATKINS:

0 State your name and residence, please.
A Daniel S. Harroun, Carlsbad, New Mexico.
G Mr. Harroun, are you in connection with the joint

ownership of Mr. Russel Haworth, and individually owner of
certain federal and state potasium leases and prospecting
permits, and applications for potasium leases, both witﬁ the
Bureau oI Land lHanagamcnt and the State of New Mexico?

A Yes, sir.

Q And included in these leases, applications, and
permits, are any of the lands covered by these leases in these

three lakes which the applicant is applving to deposit water?

Q Could vou tell the Commission the lease numbexr, and
what section is involved in the Laguna Plata?

A In Laguna Plata, potasium lease 013298--D, Section L1,
all of Section 11,

Q Do vou have some applications for federal leases
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relating to the lands covered by the Laguna Gatuna?

A Yes, sir.
Q What sections are covered by that?
A That is in Section 18, the northeast quarter, and the

rnorth half of the southeast quarter; and in Section 11, the
northwest quarter, the south half of the northwest quarter,
Township 20 South, Range 33 East.

Q Do you have both a lease and a prospecting permit

covering lands under Laguna Tonto?

A Yes, sir.
Q And what are those?
A Lease number, New Mexico 013298-A, Section 5, Township

20 South, Range 33 East. And prospecting permit, New Mexico 323,
Section 33, Township 19 South, Range 33 East.

0 Now, is it your hope and intention from these leases
and other leases which you own, to produce potasium and related
preoducts from these lands?

A Yes, sir.

o And in connection with that desire, have you consulted
with Mr. D. W. Douglass respecting a process whereby the grade
of ore in these leases might be commercially produced?

A Yes, Sir,

0] And in connection with his furnishing you with this
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process, have you, subject to the approval of governmental
agencies, agreed to allow Mr. Douglass, if he finds sodium and
sodium salts in commercial quantities, to produce these products
from these leases?
A Yes, sir.

MR. MATKINS: I have no further questions.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone have a question of Mr,
Harroun?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:

Q As I understand, you hold potasium leases under the

federal leases, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.
Q Is that lease on the form similiar, the same as that?
A Yes, sir, I believe so. I don't have a copy of the

lease with me. They are fairly old leases.
MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to have this marked as
Exhibit Number 4.
(Whereupon, Applicant’'s Exhibit
Number 4 was marked for
identification.)
0 Now, Mr. Harroun, directing your attention to

Applicant’'s Exhibit Number 4, and particularly with reference to

Section 1 of thati lease form, do your leases cover anything
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besides potash, disposal of all the potasium and associated
deposits hereinafter referred to as lease deposits in and upon
-=- now., as I understand from your testimony, you are interested
in sodium sulfate?
A Yes, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to offer in evidence
Exhibit Number 4.

MR. PORTER: If there is no objection, the exhibit
will be admitted.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit

Number 4 was admitted into
evidence.)

Q You don't hold a sodium sulfate lease on any of this
land?

A No, sir, potasium leases.

0 And associated deposits?

A And associated deposits.

(0] Would the sodium sulfate with which you are concerned

be associated with potasium?

A We believe so, ves.

0 You weould believe so. Can you describe just how it is
associated?

A We acquired our leases, the majority of them, from
International Minerals. Mr. Dougiass had tried to get
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G cooperate in the preduction of csodium, B

hearing was held, International opposed it, it was carried to

the Secretary, and Mr.

same matter.

Q

Douglass was turned down on this very

He was applying for sodium sulfate leases, and they

were denied?

A

0

They were denied, taat's right.

Then an appeal was taken to the Secretary, is that

your testimony?

A

Q

Q

Yes, sir.

And the denial was upheld by the Secretary?

Yes, sir.

I have just

didn't quite get your

in Laguna Tonto. Did

in 20 South, 33 East?

A

a

wt

Yes, sir.

one other gquestion, Mr. Harroun. I

testimony in regard to vour ownership

1 understand you to say vyou had Section 5

And that doesn't lie within Laguna Tonto, does it?

It touches on the border of it?

O

it?

It s close

to it, ves,

You nave also Section 4, do vou not, or a portion of

I will rave

to lookx at my map.
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We have in Section 4 under a potasium prospecting
permit, we have the north half of the northeast quarter, in
the southeast quarter of the northeast quarter, and the —-
let's see, the northeast quarter of the southwest quarter.

0] And that would not touch the ;ake at all, would it?

A No, sir.

Q You have, as I understand it, you have Sections 32
and 33, or the greater portion thereof, in 19 South, 32 East,
is that right?

A 19-33?

Q Yes.

A Which --

Q Sections 32 and 33.

A Section 32, we have under a state lease.
Q Under a state lease?
A Yes, sir. And Section 33, we have all but 80 acres

under a prospecting permit.
Q Under Laguna Gatuna, do you have leases covering

substantially all of the lake bed?

A We have an application for a lease there.

0 You do not have a lease there, do you?

A No, sir.

Q You have no leases which would affect Laguna Gatuna

at
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the present time as to the lake bed, I am talking about.
A None other than this application for a lease.
Q So Laguna Plata, I believe you testified, covered
Section 11 in 32 -- 20 South, 32 East?
A Yes, sir.
MR. KELLAHIN: That is all I have.
MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a guestion c¢f
Mr. Harroun? You may be excusegd.

E. W. DOUGLASS

called as a witness by the Protestants, having been first duly
sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MATKINS:

Q Would you state your name and address, please?
A My name is E. W. Douglass. I live at 1113 Tracy

Place, in Carlsbad, New Mexico.

- 0 What is your occupation?
! A L am a citemi~cal €igineer.
3 0 How long have you been a chemical engineer?
A Since 1928, I guess.
0 What formal training have you had and education to

qualify you for your profession?

A I have a degyree in Chemical Engineering from what is now

B EREREERESESSEEENETRER
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Iowa University.
Q And when did you obtain that degree?
A In 1928.
0 What type of work have you done in your profession,
and what types of companies have you worked for?
A All of my experience from the time I took my first

job until the present time have been with soluble salts, sodium
potasium, magnesium, and with the chlorides, sulfates, and
nitrates of those salts.

Q Have you developed any process for developing or
producing these salcs?

A Yes, I have. My first experience in Chile, I was
able to develop a process there for the graining of their sodium
nitrate. When I came back to the States after four years with
them, I went with the Ozark Mahoning Company, and did practically
all of the development work on their plant and process at
Monahans, Texas. I was with Ozark mahoning for about ten years,
and from there I went to the Potash Companv of America, and was
their Research Director until about 1955. I have been doing
independent consulting work since that time.

0 Did you have any patents issued in your name?

A I imagine that there are at least ten or lwelve patents

covering various processes relating to the salt and the processing
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of salts.

o Specifically, Mr. Douglass, what experience and back-
ground have you had in the development and production of sodium
sulfate?

A Well, with the Ozark Mahoning Company, of course, I
was their only chemical engineer in the development of the
process that they are using at Monahans, Texas, now. That same
process has been transferred almost as decigned to their plants
at Seagraves, and also near Brownfield, Texas.

While I was with Ozark Mahcning, too, we also put into
operation a plant for production of potasium sulfate by the
reaction of salt and sulfuric acid, which later was converted
to a plant to produce potasium sulfate.

Q Have you been called upon to investigate possible
sources of seodium sulfate?

A While I was with the Ozark Mahoning Company, I
investigated a great number of lakes in West Texas, some in
Wyoming, and some in North Daketa, for the Ozark Mahoning
Company .

On the Cedar Lake area, they have a plant now. The
Brownfield area, I didn't investigate when I was with them.

Q Have you had some prior experience wiiu at

vroduce sodium sulfate from the areas affected by this appiication?
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A I have taken a number of samples from the area out
there, and have convinced myself that there are processable
brines there. The extent of these processable brines, I am
not able to tell at the present time because there hasn't been
extensive enough drilling.

Q Going back before that, my question was directed to
your attempts to obtain sodium leases. Did you attempt to do
thies some years ago?

A In 1958; I made application for sodium prospecting
permits for the area in and surrounding these lakes that I
thought probably contained processabie brines.

Q Were these applications made with the Bureau of Land
Management of the Department of Interior?

A They were made with the Bureau of Land Management,
because the major purtion of the land in and around the lakes

was held by the Bureau of Land Management. There is some State

land there, of course.

protest made of vour application?

]

A Yes, there was a proiczsst made of my application by
the National Mirerals and Chemical Company, who held leases,
potash leases in the area. The other chemical companies did

not make any protest.

0 what was the basis of their protest?
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A The basis of their protest is that they were the
potash -~ the sodium sulfate was related to the potach in that
area, and that they held the sodium sulfate rights, as well as
the potash rights in the area.

Q And who prevailed in this contest?

A I assume they did, because I was turned down by the
Secretary of Interior. I made an appeal to the Secretary of
Interior on tﬁe basis that these salts were not associated with
the potash, but the Secretary of Interior turned it down, and it
must have been on the basis that they belonged to the Potash
Company, who held the potash lease.

Q And these are the leases which have subsequently been
assigned to Harroun and Haworth?

A These are the leases that have later been assigned
to Harroun and Haworth.

Q They are now in the position that International

Minerals and Chemicals Corporation was in?

c1d the leages exactly the same as International

hsl

Minerals and Chemicals did at that time.
Q Mr. Douglass, you indicated that you have taken
samples; have you taken recent samples to test for sodium sulfate

from these areas?

A The last samples I took were on the 27th of January
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past.

C And wﬁere were these samples taken?

A I took a sample from Tonto from 18 inches under the
surface; and I took a sample from a seep or spring in the
lake bed at the west end of Lake Plata. Both of those are
processable brines by direct chilling operations, as are used
in the Monahans plant.

Q Tell the Commission how you take these samples, and
how you test them for the presence of sodium sulfate?

A These two samples, I simply dug down to a depth of
18 inches in Tonto and took the water that seeped into the hole
at that depth; and a sample from the seep was taken essentially
at the surface. It was pretty muddy getting out there, but I
took a sample.

Now, these two samples, I did nothing more than put
them in my refrigerator, and to determine the depth of sodium
sulfate crystals that were produced from the chilling operation
I have chilled enm

that way that I can recognize a commercial yield of sodium

sulfate.
Q And what were the results of these twn samples?
A These two samples when chilled gave a crystal depth

of three—quarters of the depth of the total solution. Now,




58

sodium sulfate, of course, is a hydrate of sodium sulfate, and
gives 2 very substantial crystal volume.

Q0 In your experience, did these results warrant, in
your judgment, additional testing to determine if there is
sodium sulfate in commercial quantities in these lakes?

A Well, yes. But prior to this, I have taken a number
of samples that have been analyzed chemically, and they have

all been taken from the lake beds, and been taken from all

sodium sulfate,.

Of course, these units are present in the brine as
ions, and are not associated; and depending on your method of
calculation, and the method to which you might use in treating
the brine, the total sulfate may or may not be calculated as

sodium sulfate.

But in calculating the total sulfate as sodium

2l
. thrce lakes, and they show from ten to twelve per cent of

sulfate, the brines run from ten to thirteen per cent of sodium

i suifate, which is precessable sodium sulfate. The plant at
' Monahans, Texas, is now operating on brines of the order of
I seven per cent sodium sulfate. I still have a little stock
I in Ozark Mahoning, so I have access to some of their records.
0 What needs to be done now to determine if the sodium

sulfate is there in commercial quantities?
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A The campletion of the legal details necessary to
allow someone to go in and do the sampling to determine the
guantities of available brines in the area.

Q How is this sampling done?

4]
(24
0]

A It wili be done piobably with churn-
a depth of perhaps 200 or 300 feet.

Q And what would you consider to be commercial
guantities of brine?

A Well, I have made an estimate, that if there is a
column of as much as ten feet of brine over a square mile that
is ten per cent sodium sulfate, that it represents approximately
one million tons of sodium sulfate per sguare mile. And the
lake beds, themselves, are approximately three square miles,
so there is a pcssibility of three million tons of sodiym
sulfate, if we can develop only a porosity sufficient to
develop a column of brine ten feet deep.

And at the very minimum selling price of sodium

—— o~ AV S N
e i ng like $45
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suirate, 1t would represent s
of sodium sulfate, assuming that there is that much there. Of
course, we don't know how much is there at the present time,

but it certainly shouldn't be overlooked.

Q How much time, in your judgment, would bec required to

make the determination as to the existence of commercial
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guantities?
A I think this could easily be done within a year's time,
after the go-ahead to do the investigation.
Q You were present, were you not, when Mr. Reed

testified on behalf of the applicant in this hearing?

A Yes,

Q Was there anything in his testimony which would
alter your opinion or support your opinion as to the existence
of sodium sulfate?

A I think it would support mv opinion as to the existence
of sodium sulfate. He had indicated not only the sodium sulfate
within the lake beds, but also the migrating sodium sulfate from
one lake bed to another, which represents areas outside the lake
beds, and this is certainly true in other areas.

At Monahans, Texas, most of the sodium sulfate that
has been produced there has been produced from wells that have
been well outside the little lake bed that they have there.

o) Mr. Douglass, did you hear Mr. Reed's testimony to
the fact that in his judgment any water produced in connection
with 0il and gas production, and dumped on these lakes would
evaporate? Did you hear that testimony?

A Yes. Would you like me to comment on it?

Q My question is: if that is true, in what manner would
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the disposal of this water on the lakes damage the production
of sodium sulfate or the testing for sodium sulfate?

A At the present time, I think any water that was put
on the surface of the lakes would evaporate and simply leave
sulfate there, because the water table is at the surface of
the lakes. But I think, as soon as you went in to produce
sodium sulfate from the area, that you would have a funnel
to your well, and that any surface water would start migrating
to your wells, both within and outside the lake, so that the
salt water or partially salt water and other things would start
coming to you, and would affect your production.

Q What effect would this salt water have on your sodium
sulfate?

A Well, it would simply reduce your sndium sulfate
production, and it might 2lsc effect it by having other salts,
magnesium salts and other things in it that would be detrimental
to your circuit and chilling circuit.

Q Now, in earlier testimony you heard the testimony

about some disposal brine by National Potash, did you not?

A Yes, sir.
0 Have you seen that disposal?
A Yes, sir, I have seen that disposal, and I have talked

to the National Potash people about it. That material runs in
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at the west end of the lake, and runs along the south side

0 You are speaking of which lake now?

A Lake Plata, runs along the south side, rather up
the east end, and evaporates there. Of course, the amount
brines that they are putting in is nothing compared to the
total evaporation that would come from the surface of that

if it were covered with brine.

toward

of

lake,

At the present time, with these springs at the surface

bringing sulfate into the area, it isn't damaging the thing.

But if we put wells in there and start drawing brine from them,

then that brine will start coming to the wells that we were to

drill.

Q Do you know of any other way to determine the presence

of sodium sulfate in commercial quantities, other than the

drilling process you mentioned?

A I don't know of any other way of making an accurate

determination, except to go in, drill wells, and do pumping

tests on them, and determine what the guantity is that can

probably be produced from them.

Q You heard some questions earlier in the applicant's

e relating to the conditions on the western portion of

Laguna Plata. Have you personally inspected that, and can you

aid the Commission in what you saw there in any way?
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A The western portions of Lake Plata, that is the one that
is along the highway?
Q No, that is the large one up here.
A That is the large one. I have taken samples on
several occasions from Plata, and all of them have been in the
order of ten to twelve per cent of sodium sulfate, along with
approximately nine per cent of sodium sulfate ~~ or sodium
chlorides, with a small amount of magnesium.
Q Is there anything else you wish to state to the
Commission in connection with your objection to this application?
A I don't know of anything, except that in my talks with
the National Potash Company, I am certain that arrangements can
be made with them in regard to the disposal of their salt water,
because the presence of a sodium sulfate plant adjacent to them
with cheap glauber salt, which would be a tremendous asset to
them for the production of potasium sulfate. Potasium sulfate
is one of the few potasium compounds that hasn't gone down too
tremendously in value, and can't be produced from the Canadian
operations, and the spread between potasium sulfate and potasium
chloride now is something like $34, compared to about $12 or $13;

the incentive for making potasium sulfate from their potasium

s A
ana 8 rncent

chloride is such that they are willing to consider, I think,

probably any reasonable method of disposing of their salt water in
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order to have available a possible sovrce of sodium potasium,

In addition to that, this process which Mr. Harroun
and Mr. Haworth are interested in, is a possib;e process for
producing the potasium sulfate from the area where their mine
is located. They are now producing all of their pota“ium

RS S O
chlorides from the government, or reserves that they purchased

| oS RIeTS
about 20 miles to the west of there, and are not producing from
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their deposits that they put their plant on. I think this new

process is another thing that National Potash is keenly interested

in.

Q Mr. Douglass, if you have the opportunity to test for

commercial guantities, then you would have no further interest
in this property or in objecting to this application, is that
correct?

a That is true.

MR. MATKINS: That is all I have.

MR. PORTER: Any questions?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0 Mx. Douglass, as I understand, you say there is very

little water going intoc Laguna Plata from thie Potash Company?

A Relative to the total evaporation.

j
Coadd , ey s ..
9 ' sodium sulfate and it appears that it is not present in
i
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Q Do you know how much is going in?

A I had a figure, but I don't know whether I have it

with me or not. But, as I recall, it amounted to about an inch

or twa annuallyv over the total area of the lake.

Q It doesn't, in fact, spread over the total area of

the lake?
A No, it doesn't spread over the total area of the lake.
0] Would you agree that testimony before this Commission

by the Potash Company shows disposal of approximately 50 million

gallons a year?
A I would go along with that.
Q and about 3,200 barrels per day?

A Perhaps, yes. I haven't figured it into barrels.

Q And you haven’t objected to that?
A I wouldn't object —- I haven't objected to it. I
have been out to talk to them about it, about what cther method

might be used for disposal. But I am not objecting to it at

the present time. It is not, I don't think, affecting the brine

that is flowing into the lake, the sulfate brines flowing in;

and if it is stopped at the time sulfate brines are started to

hink it will seriously affect it. But

LEF'™ e
L L)

be taken out, I aoun
if there is a deposit of sodium sulfate thevre, and they start

taking brine out of the wells in the lake, I think the bxine
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will migrate to the wells, and will be detrimental to the

operation,

Q As I understand, you would be operating under an

o agreement with Mr. Harroun and Mr. Haworth?

A That is true.

Q Then you heard Mr. Harroun's testimony as to what
leases they held?

A Yes.

Q If we assume that his leases do, in fact, core

r

THT sodium sulfate, which we do not concede, that will give you
then only the right to go into Laguna Tonto in Section 11,
in 20 South, 32 East, in Laguna Plata?

A That's right.

6] And you have no rights in Laguna Gatuna at all at the
present time?

A Unless the present lease applications go to Harroun

and Haworth.

’ » » .
a3 Q Are those applications for sodium sulfate leases?
A They are applications for potash, potash leases.
0 Were you aware of the fact that subsequen . to your

application, applications for sodium sulfaie have been filed?

A Yes. I know that Mr., Brown of Hobbs filed applications

for sodium sulfate -- prosvecting permits adjacent to Laguna

"I—— T ——
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Q And they were denied?

A They were denied, the same as mine were.

Q In connection with your denial, your name is E. W.
Douglass?

A Yes.

Q And your wife's name is Cleo Douglass?

A Yes.

Q Is this the decision issued by the Secretary of

Interior in connection with your application?
A Yes, I believe this is it.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
Number 5 was marked for
identification.)

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time, I * .1d like to offer
Applicant's Exhibit Number 5, which is the decision of the
Secretary of Interior, involving application of New Mexico 042594
and 042595,

MR. PORTER: Do you have any objection?

MR, MATKINS: WNo, sir.

MR. PORTER: It will be admitted.

{(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit

C R | - - . e PR DL T . ) - . A
Nnumnmpexr o wadsb auliiuviuiea 1L
evidence.)
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Q According to this decision, you did contend that the
potasium deposits occurred separately from the sodium sulfate,
did you not?
A Yes.
Q Mr. Douglass, you made one test hole, as I understand,
in Lake Laguna Tonto, a hole about 18 inches deep? ‘

A Yes.

Q De you have any opinion or any basis for that opinion

as to the productivity of the well drilled in Lake Plata?

i
| }
~ don't know the depth of the sediment, and you don't know the

hdnl A No, I don't have that -- actually, 18 inches, you
horizontal stratification of your crystals, and there is --
Q If you had wells in the lake bottom, you would be
dependent upon seepage into those well holes, is that right?
p 194 A Well, if there is a vertical strata, or vertical
SREE section sufficient to develop you ten foot of brine over, it
DS wculd represent a gquarter-million tons of sodium sulfate

directly inside the lake.

Q Well, how fast could you produce this, though, from

these lakes?

A Wwell, they vary a great deal. Over in Cedar Lake,

I believe they have five or six wells producing 200 tons of

We used to operate as many as twelve or

sodium sulfate a day.

- P PR W S
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fourteen at Monahans to produce 100 tons a day.

Q Are these wells in a lake bottom, just like these
lakes?

A They are at Cedar Lake. They are at Monahans. They
are outside the lake.

Q As I understand, you also testified there is a
possibility of developing the area, I take it, between Laguna
Tonto and Laguna Gatuna, where Mr. Reed's testimony showed
there was migration water across there?

A Yes, sir.

Q Using the lakes for water disposal would not interfere
with that type of production, would it?

A Only when your well got below the level of the lake
bed, your water table got below the level of your lake bed,

migration would be from your lake bed to your well, I assume.

0 You haven't made any study of that problem, have you?
A Well --

Q You don't know whether it would cccur or not?

A We haven't had an opportunity to do any drilling

work out there.

MR, KELLAHIN: That is all I have. Thank you.
MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question?

THE WITNESS: In regard to the Sftate land in this area,
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I did consult with Mr. Jordan, and he told me that in order to
produce sodium sulfate from the State lands, that what I would

need would be a contract with the owners of the potash leases,

a farmout arrangement similar to the oil arrangement.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Nutter. |
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Douglass, I would like to clarify a couple of
numbers. You mentioned if you had a column of sodium sulfate
ten feet deep, that would represent 1,000,000 tons per mile,
per square mile?

A No, if you had a column of krine ten feet deep con-
taining ten per cent sodium sulfate, you would have approximately
one million tons, I believe, of sodium sulfate per square mile.

Q When you mentioned the figure $45 million, were ycu
talking about the three squar-: miles involved here, or is that
rer mile?

A The three square miles. It is abcut $15 a ton at a
minimum price. ©Now, this process that they are using at
Monahans does make a certain amount of very high grade potasium --
or sodium sulfate, which is used by special industries, and that

demands a market price of around $24 per ton. But I believe

most of the stuff, and they are able to satisfy that market, and
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also make a lot of low grade material which runs arvuad 26 por
cent, which is used by the paper mills. Practically all of the
salt cake that is produced in this country gqoes to the paper
mills, and is used to make that brown paper that you get your
groceries in, and the cardboard boxes that are used for handiing

materials.

Q Now, the $45 million, then, would represent refined

sodium sulfate?

A It would be delivered at the railhead near the lakes
there,
Q In making an economic evaluation of the sodium sulfate

that is in the lake bed, then the $45 million would have to have

the cost of extracting, processing, and refining deducted from

that?
A Yes. There would be, cof course, an overriding

royalty to the government and to the state. They are the

primary owners of the materials, and they would get their

royalty.

Q Is there any sodium sulfate associated with the

potasium sulfate that is mined down here, potasium chlorides,

taeh industry?

~ -
I P as s

A There is a little potasium sulfate in all of the

ore, I think, but it is very little in most of it. But there
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are beds which contain substantial amounts of potasium sulfate.

Q Now, the effluent which goes from the National Potash
Company's plant into Laguna Plata, does that effluent contain
sodium sulfat

A In no sppreciable quantity.

Q If you were to put wells in these lakes or around
these lakes, and withdraw thesc brines, and extract the sodium
sulfate from them, what would you do with the wéter tnat was
left?

A My initial proposal would be for the National Potash
Company to use it for the disposal of their tailings, in place
of the fresh water they are now using for tailing disposal.

Q It would eventually get into Laguna Plata, wouldn't
it?

A It wvould if they continued to dump into Laguna Plata.
If they found other methods of getting rid of this, they can,
that salt water and use it for taking their
tailings out. It isn't completely essential that they put that
water into the lake there. That is, that water could circulate;
the only reason for that water is to transport their tailings
away from the plant, and they could use salt water to transport
their tailings away from the plant, and they could use the

salt water that they are pumping into Laguna Plata to transport
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their tailings away from the plant.

I am not trying to run National's operation, but there
are & lot of common interests between the National Potash
iidusiyy aind a sodium sulfate operation there.

Q Do the evaporides that are present in these lake beds
contain substantial quantities of crystalized sodium sulfate?

A Yes, they do.

Q _Would you extract them from the water that is leaching
out, percolating through them toward your wells?

A I think the water that you get from natural rainfall
is going to be sufficient to leave your evaporides and bring
them to the wells there. That is another thing that you will
have to contend with in the area, and the more salt you can
leave on the surface from these present evaporides to build up
the water that flows into your lakes, certainly you will be
much better off from the standpoint of your sodium sulfate
operatiovi.

Q Youn mentioned over theres at Cedar Lake they had eight
or ten wells producing some 200 tons per day. How much water
are they extracting in order to derive that 200 tons of sodium
sulfate?

A How much water are they extracting? It is about a

twelve per cent sodium sulfate brine there, I think. And they
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probably make -- I am not completely familiar with their
operations -- but I am sure they are making approximately
88 to 90 per cent recovery of the sulfate ion that is available.
That is; T don't think they would accept anything less on the
basis of the work that we used to do.

Q If it were a ten per cent brine, and they are extract-

ing 100 tons, would that mean that ten times that or 1,000 tons

of water would be necessary?

]
|
l
l
I
I
l
S0 '- A Well, this water would come to their plant, yes, with
‘ their sodium sulfate.
Q What I was wondering about, was whether you have --
' A Ordinarily, the brine that they process will contain
a total of between 25 and 30 per cent of salts. Now, these
l salts will be sodium sulfate, and sodium chloride, and magnesium
' -- it may be either satisfied with the sodium or potasium radical;
and they will base their extraction on the sulfate there, and
|
they will make an attempt to convert all of their svlfate to
l sodium sulfate by adjusting the concentration of their brines.
Q Now, the limitation on the process, or on the extract-
ion of the ore would be, if you don't have any extraneous source
of inflow into the lake such as National Potash Company, or oil

field brines, the limitation on the amount that you could extract

would be the natural flow? You wouldn't want to remove more than
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the natural flow coming intc play, would you?
A Why, sure; it is an exploitable material, the same

as the potash, or anything else. You would try to produce it

ak e of lant devnraciation.

in a reasonable time 10 take care

\1lei3 5 d
X VA

If you had a 200 ton plant there, I would think you would want
to develop something like 3 million tons in order to depreciate
the plant, and assuie a plant life of something like 40 years,
or something like that.

MR. NUTTER: I Dbelieve that is all.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

Q Mr. Douglass, if in the event that the Commission
should grant the applicant permission to use one or more of

these lakes for salt water disposal, would that interfere with

your testing?

A I don't think it would interfere with the testing.

£ the brines,. assuming they

You could probably stay away
were reasonable quantities of brines.

G And you say a yvear would be a reasonable period for

you to conclude your testing and evaluation?

A A year after the legal aspects are worked out in

regard tc the Bureau of Land anagement. We don't have a firm

decision from the Bureau of Land Management yet regarding just
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what conditions I could go in there and do the work. I think

the State, if the opinion of the attorney for the land department
here is valid, I think we have reason now to assume we can go in
on the State land held by Harroun and Haworth, and probably by
the U.S. Potash Company.

Q So, assuming that it is feasible to develop this
sodium sulfate, it would be something more than a year before
you could begin any kind of operations toward extracting the
product?

A Yes, that's right. I think it would take about a year
to do the investigation. And I think, personally, I would consider
a contract for a plant within two years of the completion of the
experimental work. I think three years for an operation there
is a reasonable thing, but I think one year is sufficient for
the investigation to determine whether there is sulfate there or
not in sufficient quantities.

Q But it would actually be
before you would start extracting any of the sodium sulfate on
a cemmercial basis?

A I think that is probhably true.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone elge have a question?
Mr. Kellahin.

At this point, Mr. Kellahin, do you propose to recall
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your witness?
ot ' MR. KELLAHIN: We probably will, yes, sir.
gt & MR. PORTER: In that case, let's recess the hearing
TS untili one thirty tnis aiierncocn, at w time Mr. Douglass

ST N .
will resume the stand for further cross examination.

(Whereupon, the hearing was adjourned until one
thirty o’clock, P.M.)

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order.

\\\\\
Py

' .
[ , : CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

f . Q Mr. Douglass, as I understand, the provision you are
S I .

| proposing in this area, if it is practicable, would entail
extraction of the sodium sulfate from the brine?

} A That is true.

|

|

L

i

|

R

1 Q Do you have any opinion as to how much water you would
i

L produce from any hole or well, or excavation in the lake beds,

gallons per minute, or any other basis?

A No, I think the minimum plant that would be possible

|
' to consider would be a plant that would produce 100 tons of

sodium sulfate a day.

'
¢ Let's sav vou are going to produce 100 tons of

!
i »
) sodium sulfate a day, and you have a pretty good idea of the

' » - .
concentrates available in this area --
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A Yes,
Q How much water would go through that plant per day?
A Well, the total brine would probably be about eleven

times the production of sodium sulfate.

Q That would be eleven times 100 tons?
A Yes.
Q Could you give me that in barrels or gallons per minute,

or some kind of a figure?

A Well, that brine would be composed of about, between
25 and 30 per cent of salts, and the remainder would be water.
You would have about 75 per cen£ water; or per ton of production
of sodium sulfate, you would probably have about seven and a
half tomns of water to take out of the well, per ton of sodium
sulfate.

Q When you talk about a 100-ton plant, you mean 100 tons
per day?

A Per day of production, yes, of course, one would want
to get beyond that in production if they possibly could. That

is, a plant producing 200 or 300 tons a day is no more expensive

o

tardpoint of the manpower involved, than a

to uperate from the starndpeint of

100~-ton plant,

Q Well, what I am getting back to, though, Mr. Douglass,

and if you can't answer it, I would appreciate it if you would
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just say so, how much water would you have to produce out of
these lake beds to achieve the production you are talking about?

A Well, it would be seven and a half tons of water,
approximately, per ton of sodium sulfate; or in 100 tons of
sodium sulfate production, there would probably be 750 tons
of water coming along with it. In addition to that, there would
be the salt in solution, the sodium chloride, and the magnesium
salt.

Q So we understand what I am talking about, do you know
how much water weighs?

A Water weighs about 62 and a half pounds to the cubic
foot, about eight and a third pounds to the gallon. I don't
deal in barrels, and it is pretty difficult for me to get the
barrels.

MR. KELLAHIN: I understand this is not in your line
of thinking, but I wanted the Commission to understand how much
water we were talking about producing. I think we have the
answer. Thank you, sir.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question? You

may be excused.

MR. MATKINS: I will call Mr. Raul Martinez.
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RAUL E. MARTINEZ

called as a witness by the Protestants, having been first duly

sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MATKINS:

Q

A

Would you state your name and address, please?

My name is Raul E. Martinez, 522 Lucero, Santa Fe.
Where are you employed?

I am employed by the Bureau of Land Management.
What are your duties with the Bureau?

I am a land law examiner, and I do all of the

adjudication for competitive o0il and gas leasgse sales in the

State of New Mexico, public domain, and the adjudication

on all unit agreements, oil and gas, and all of the minerals

adjudication with respect to any other mineral other than the

0il and gas, which I have just recited.

Q

How long have you been performing these duties

for the Bureau?

A

I have been an employee of the Bureau since 1957, but

this particular duty since 1964, November of 1964.

o

A

Do you have a title?

Just land law examiner; today I am Actirg Chief,

Branch of Minerals.
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Q Mr. Martinez, have you been here throughout the
testimony in this hearing?

A Most of it, ves.

Q And you have heard the testimony concerning the use

or the development of sodium in connection with potasium leases?
Have you heard that testimony?

A Yes.
Q And some guestion having been raised as to whether

sodium can be produced under a federal potasium lease? Has this

question been decided by the Bureau of Land Management?

A It is under consideration at the present time.
¢ Do vou know this of your own knowledage?
A Yes, sir.

Q Is it still a policy of the Bureau that where there

exists a potasium lease, that a sodium lease will not be issued
on the same land?

A That is true.

Q

.0 an application with your department for special land use

permits?
A Yesg, sir.
Q Lre these given automatically, or what consideratiocns

are given for the issuance of these permits?

Were you also present when there was testimony relating
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) _
A I can't very well state policy on that, since those

read f
permits are handled in our district office. It is my under-

- ——

standing that special land use permits have been issued in the

| past where the Commission has approved certain contracts. They
£ v

r' h are not a tomatic, in other words, although we have been cooper-

Do

i o ating with the 0il and Gas Commission. But, possibly one

| explanation, that those special land use permits are cancellable

immediately if an emergency arises, or there is some other

- boe conflict with a greater use -- application, you might say.

A3 e
| MR. PORTER: In other words, if conditions change from

the time that they are issuved, they may be cancelled?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

Q Do you happen to know if any of the considerations

e meoy

being reviewed at the present time to allow the production of

Croptaen
T l sodium in connection with the potash leases, and the reasons

o they are considering them?

f A I beg your pardon?
0 The reasons why they are considering them?
b
B A Well, only that the possibility of minable sodium

deposits exist, and it is something that the Bureau wants to

look at very carefully, because if it is minable it is benefi-

cial in two ways. It would bring in a new industry to the

state, and apparently it would also benefit the potash industry

————
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or the potash products that so far has maintained a higher price

than, I believe, it is potasium sulfate, than other potash

b

t

b

foaite products.

P MR. MATKINS: That is all I have.

F ITE MR. PORTER: Any questions of the witness?

i

P ide MR. KELLAHIN: ©No questions.

! eI MR. MATKINS: That concludes the witnesses on behalf

£l of the protestants.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Kellahin, do you desire to recall

T S

TR ton
Mr. Reed?
/* o MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to recall Mr. Reed.

ED L. REED

recalled as a witness by the Applicant, having been previously

—————

B o]

duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

———

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

; Q Mr., Reed, in connection with the presentation of the

|
|

5 testimony by Mr. Douglass, he stated that there is a possibility

of producing fluid containing sodium sulfate between the lakes.

Have you any information on that?
A Only to say that if the groundwatcr between the lakes

contains minable sodium sulfate, it is my opinion that the use

of the lakes for salt water disposal would not have any
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deleterious effect upon these deposits in the groundwaters
between the lakes, since the groundwater elevations between
the lakes appears to be substantially higher than the lake beds,
themselves.

Q Then will you say there would be no adverse effect
by using the lakes for water disposal?

A That would be my opinion,

Q You heard Mx. Douglass testify as to the volume of
water required to service a 100-ton plant which, as I under-
stand, is seven and a half tons of water per ton of sodium
sulfate to be extracted. Have you made a calculation of how

many gailons per day that would be?

A Yes, sir.

Q How many would it be?

A In rough numbers, about 140 gallons per minute,

Q Would a series of wells in your opinion ~- first, let

me ask you, have you examined the contents of these lakes and

the bottoms, the composition of them?
A In the upper portion I have, yes.

Q On the basis of your examination of the composition

of these lake beds, would a series of wells drilled into the lake

beds supply water in that volume?

A Unless there were sediments below the near surface
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materials with a higher permeability than those which I have
seen, it would be rather difficult. I would at least be
apprehensive about the well producing any substantial quantities
of water, and I don't know what the minimum rate per well would
be to be economic. But I think it would be relatively simple

to determine what the range of permeabilities would be in these
lake deposits by drilling a well, and running a pumping test

in a well which penetrates the entire lake sequence.

I think it might also be important to consider that
if small wells could be completed in the lake deposits, we
shall say the range of ten gallons per minute, which would
require fourteen wells, this would be indicative of relatively
low permeabilities, and it would be my judgment then that the
lakes could be divided into areas which, because of the low
permeabilities, could be considered hvdrologically extinct.

In the situation of low permeability, production of water at
these rates and at these depths would create rather steep-sided
cones of depression, and the area of influence of a given well
or a group of wells would be measurable. Under these conditions,
it would be my judgment that concurrently koth operations could
go on in a large lake like Laguna Plata without interference,

If the permeabilities are less than would be required to yield

ten gallons per minute per well, this would, of course, require
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closer spaced wells, and would require more wells, and produce
a situation which could almost be considered a vertical mining
of a resource, which has little, if any, horizontal effect or
drainage effect, as it were, upon adjoining lands.

Under these circumstances, which could only be
determined by drilling a well and running pumping tests, and
determining what the permeability of the aquifer truly is, this
is the only way this could be resolved. I should think that one
or two wells in a lake like Laguna Gatuna would at least begin
to give a magnitude of the problem.

MR. KELLAHIN: That is all I have.

MR. PORTER: Any questions of Myr. Reed? You may be
excused,

Does anycne else desire to present any further
testimony in this case?

MR. MATKINS: May I be permitted to recall Mr, Douglass?

MR. PORTER: Yes.

E. W. DOUGLASS

recalled as a witness by the Protestants, having been previously
duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MATKINS:

0 Mr. Douglass, you have heard the testimony by Mr. Reegd
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which was just concluded?

A Yes, I heard it, and I agree with him that we need
some test wells in the lakes, themselves, to determine what
could be produced per well, and how much.

Now, I have had holes with a post auger to a depth of
approximately ten feet out there, and this was in Lake Gatuna;
and for the first three feet, I had relatively solid saturated
mud, but after I got down to a depth of about four feet, I
started running into horizontal layers of gypsum, well crystalized,
defined, and loosely matted together, and by the time I was to
a depth of six feet, the water flowed into the hole and up to
within three inches of the surface, indicating, I think, that
there is horizontal percolatien through the lake, at least in
the shallower depths, and that there would be substantial
migration across horizontally through the lake beds.

MR. MATKINS: I have nothing fturther.

MR. PORTER: Do you have any gquestions?

CROSS LEXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Douglass, what disposition would you make of this

water after it runs through your plant?

A Well, I am not certain as to just what I will do at

the present time. But my thinking at the present time is that
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it will probably be used by the National Potash Company for
their salt disposal operation and allow them to use that much
iresh water, and from their fresh water operations.

MR. KELLAHIN: That is all.

MR. PORTER: Then it would eventually go into their
disposal pits?

THE WITNESS: It would eventually go into their
disposal pits, and I feel confident that as time goes on, and
they realize the help that a sodium sulfate operation would
he adjacent to their operation, that they will find é way of
recycling their salt water so it need not go to a separate
disposal area.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) This would be a saturated brine
yvou would be delivering to them, then, would it not?

A No, it wouldn't. Having taken the sodium sulfate out
of it, and the process reheats the brine to approximately the
temperature at which we receive it, it is unsaturated. We have
taken the sodium sulfate out,and it will be an unsaturated brine.
It will have some salt in it, and a very minimum amount of
sulfate, but it will be not a saturated brine.

0] It would have a rathexr high cortent of sulfate?

A Will probably have a ten per cent or twelve per cent of

sodium chloride.
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Q Wouldn't they be able to use these o0il field brines
to better advantage than this brine you are going to deliver?

Of
v

Well, T don't think it would -- there would be the

(9]

A
inducement to use the salt brines that there would be with a
sodium sulfate operation in there.

MR. KELLAHIN: That is all.

MR. PORTER: Any further guestions? You may be
excused.

If that conciudes the testimony, we will hear any
closing statements you may have.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, I would like
to have thbsé lettefs read into the record prior to making
closing statements. I presume as applicant, I will be permitted

to close.

MR. PORTER: Yes, we indicated earlier that the letters

wouid be read.

MR. HATCH: Telegram received by the Commission on
March 18, addressed to Mr. A. L. Porter: Pegarding Case No. 4047,
the Lea County Farm and Livestock Bureau strongly objects to the
surface disposal of produced salt water into so-calied sait

lakes in Lea County. We urae that your Ordexr No. R-322]1, as

amended, prohibiting surface disposal be enforced without granting

exceptions. J. W. Spears, President.
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Then a telegram was received on March 18th by the
Commission, addressed to Mr. A. L. Porter: We protest the
granting of the application of Larry T. Squires in Case No. 4047
to dispose of salt water into the three natural lakes in
question, notwithstanding what the hydrologist, who will
testify for the applicant, may say. It is our belief that
disposal of salt water into the lakes will be no different than
that disposal into open surface pits, just more concentrated
in one area. We suggest it is a safer approach, even though
more expensive, it is to use salt water disposal wells in
accordance with Order No. R-3221. Mark Smith has land adjoining
one lake, and all three of the undersigned ranchers are in the
area, and fear condemnation of their fresh water supplies.

Mark Smith, G. H. Bingham, Tom Lineberry.

MR. PORTER: That is apparently all the communications
wre have, Mr. Kellahin. Mr. Matkins, would you like to make a
closing statement?

MR. MATKINS: Thank you, Mr. Commissicner., May I
inquire if the Commission also received a letter from U.S. Potash
and Chemical Company?

MR. HATCH: We have. The letter is addressed to the
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission, from the U.S. Potash

and Chemical Company: It has been called to our attention that
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Case No. 4047 will be brought before the New Mexico 0il
Conservation Commission on February 19, 1969, to consider the
disposal of salt brines into the Lea County areas known as
Laguna Plata, Laguna Gatuna, and Laguna Tonto, all located in
western Lea County, New Mexico. Continental American Royalty
Company owns substantial potash leases, with U.S. Potash and
Chemical Company designated the operator, on a portion of Laguna
Gatuna, and in the vicinity of Laguna Tonto. In these areas,
there is a very definite possibility that economic minerals

in the form of sodium sulfate and possibly other minerals exist
in economic guantities that must be carefully evaluated for the
proper conservation of mineral resources. It is strongly felt
that the discharge of salt brines into these lagoon areas could
very materially adversely contaminate the potential economic
value of commercial minerals that may be in place in the Laguna
areas. Tnerxeforc, U.S. Potash and Chemical Company strongly
objects to any approval éonsideration for Case No. 4047, due

to the fact it is imperative, in our opinion, that additional
facts, information, and technical data must be secured concerning
the presence of commercial minerals in the Laguna areas prior
to any decision. The additional time of at least one year is
respectfully recommended and needed for procurement of facts

and data so as this information can be capably evaluated, in
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keeping with proper conservation of potential commercial mineral
resources. Very truly yours, Earl H. Miller, Executive Vice
Presideut.

MR. PORTER: What is the date of receipt of that
letter?

MR. HATCH: February 18, 1969.

MR. PORTER: That was prior to the February hearing.
Thank you, Mr. Matkins, for calling that to our attention.

MR. MATKINS: Thank you, Mr. Commissioner.

Gentlemen of the Commission, I will not take much of
your time. The application by Mr. Squires is to put this water
in these lakes, and we are not told how much water is involved,
nor do we know the exact composition of what might be in the

water besides the brine. We protest, as Mr. Douglass has said,

in order to allow adegquate time to meet the reguirements and

the governmental requlatory agencies,

rh

[¢]

seek the petimission
and other leasehold owners, to determine whether the sodium
sulfate which has been found by Mr. Douglass in these lakes,

exist in commercial guantities, and if the conditions are such

that sodium sulfate can be produced at a profit.

Mr. Douglass indicated that should they be found in
a certain quantity, that could mean a million-dellar business

to the State of New Mexico and western Lea County.
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We feel this is of such importance that the application
should not be granted at this time, in order that this additional
discovery and these tests may be run. As Mr. Douglass has
testified, in the event that the product is not found there in
commercial gquantities, then our protest in effect is withdrawn.

Linked with this is the possibility of further potash
development with the process of Mr. Douglass in this area, and
we feel that all of these considerations are significant to
this state, and that the benefits to be received by the oil
industry and by Mr. Squires by placing the waters on these
lakes at this time does not warrant the doing away with the
opportunity to investigate and show if the sodium sulfate can
in fact be produced. Thank you very much.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Kellahin.
MR. XELLAHIN: If the Commission please, this is a
ter disposal case which has taken a little different turn

.y

than most. I think we have clearly established that the disposal

of oil field brines in the three lakes involved here would cause
no possible damage to any fresh water supplies, there being no
fresh water supplies that could possibly be affected by such
This has already been considered by the

disposal toward it.

Commission in previous cases, in that the Commission after nctice

and hearing deleted the western portion of Laguna Plata and the




—_—— - ——

I
r
b
b

o T—

94

lands lying to the west of that lake from the provisions of
Order R-3221. 1In addition, exceptions permitting surface
disposal of produced brines have been granted to the west of
Laguna Gatuna and to thé east of Laguna Gatuna.

The testimony which has been offered here today amply
supports the conclusion the Commission reached in those cases,
and goez even further to show that salt water disposal in these
lakes is a practical means of oil field brines, and will cause
no harm tc any fresh water supplies.

Now, the only opposition we have here comes from a
speculative approach based on the claim that there is present
here in commercial quantities sodium sulfate. They are asking
for time in which to determine whether this is a practical,
economical operation or not. 1In that connection, I would like
to point out that Mr. Harroun's leases under which Mr. Douglass
savs he will operate, is Permit NM-3232, and 3233, and are dated
December 1, 1957. The expiration date on his federal leases
appears to be 1964. On that basis, of course, they would appear
to have had ample time as opposed to the situation faced by the
0il companies, who are faced with the effective date of Order
R-3221, March 1, 1969. Certainly, the companies must make some

pexrmitted disposal of their water, and we are attempting to offer

them a method of making that disposition of water, and a practical
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cne.

Now, the opposition here actually, would be subject |
to an objection as having no stand in this case, in that they
have no interest in at least two of the lakes which can be a
basis for exploring for sodium sulfate in those lakes.
Admittedly, the state leases for potasium sulfate
also includes sodium sulfate, and if they hold a state lease,
they can explore for sodium sulfate and produce it under that
lease, _
I think the deéision of the Secretary of Interior,
which is in evidence as our Exhibit Number 5, clearly shows '
that the faderal potasium leases do not cover sodium sulfate,
and also shows that the policy of the bDepartment of Interior
is to preserve the right to mine and produce the potasium without
interference from the sodium sulfate leases. That was the
decision that was made in the case, which was appealed to the
Secretary by Mr. Douglass.
In Laguna Tontc, in Section 32, '"ownship 19 South,
Range 33 Frst, Mr. Harroun owns the state lease, and under that
state lease he can explore for sodiumn sulfate, and mine it, and
produce it. The major portion of Section 32 -- no, Section 33,

which would cover substantially all the rest of lLaguna Tonto,

is held under a federal potash lcase, which does not include
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sodium sulfate. There is an 80-acre tract in there that appears
to belong to Jack E. Brown, and not any of the partizs here
today.

The testimony shows that they have no leases covering
the rights in Laguna Gatuna, potasium sulfate, or anything else.
In Laguna Plata, I believe the testimony shows they have a
federal lease covering the portion of the lake in Section 11,
in Township 20 South, Range 32 East, which again does not cover
sodium sulfate.

We submit that they haven't any standing in this case,
in any event, as to those two lakes. Be that as it may, the
testimony would also show we feel that there would be quite an
ins- " .cient volume of water to meet the requirements of the
minimum capacity plant that Mr. Douglass testified to, in any
event, because there is just not that mﬁch water there as shown
by the testimony offered by the applicant in this case.

We submit that the application should be approved for
salt water disposal in all three lakes.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have any statement to
make, or anything to offer in the case? If not, the Commission

will take the case under advisement,




WITNESS

RN
32 LARRY SQUIRES

D o

pDirect Examination by Mr. Kellahin

Cross Examination by Mr. Nutter

Cross Examination by Mr. Matkins

Redirect Examination by Mr. Kellahin

pirect Examination by Mr. Kellahin

e |

L " ED L. REED
i
L
:
)

Cross Examination by Mr. Porter

Ccross Examination by Mr. Nutter

Redirect Examination by Mr. Kellahin

Recross Examination by Mr. Utz

DANIEL S. HARROUN

Direct Examination by Mr. Matkins

Ccross Examination by Mr. Kellahin

) E. W. DOUGLASS

pDirect Examination by Mr. Matkins

-

|
‘ cross Examination by HMre. Keillahin

} ' Cross Examination by Mr. Nutter

Cross Examination by Mr. Porter

Kellahin

Cross Examination by Mr.

10

11

35

36

44

45

46

48

52

64

70

75

17




J T g —

e

et
-

(CONTINUED)

RAUL E. MARTINEZ

I NDEX

Direct Examination by Mr. Matkins

ED L. REED (Recalled)

Direct Examination by Mr. Kellahin

E. W. DOUGLASS (Recalled)

Direct Examination by Mr. Matkins

Cross Examination by Mr. Kellahin

Closing Statement by Mr. Matkins

Closing Statement by Mr. Kellahin

EXHIBITS

Applicant's Exhibits
Numbers 1, 2, 3

Applicant's Exhibit
Number 5

MARKED

3

48

67

98

PAGE

80

83

86

87

52

23

OFFERED AND
ADMITTED

35

49

67




AU

A .
S e T
e i
. . . . ) i I e o
- ™ . . . B
T .

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, SAMUEL MORTELETTE, Court Reporter in and for the County

P tie R Vi

of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that

ched Transcript of Hearing before the

the foregoing and atta
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me,
the same is a true and correct record of the said

skill and ability.

and that

proceedings, to the best or my knowledge,

/
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COURT REPORTER




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE CTATE OF NEN MEXICO f

¥
! '
. ! |
! || IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING | 5
i CALLED 8Y THE OIL CONSERVATION 1
; &; COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR !
! THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:
| | CASE No &%)
Oraer No, R-37725

APPLICATION OF LARRY C. SQUIRES
FOR AN EXCEPTION TO ORDER NO,
R-3221, AS AMENDED, LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO,

{ OMDER OF THE COMMISSION

i BY THE COMMISSION:

{ This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on HMaven 1w, 19673,
%fat Santa Fe, New Mexico, bveifore the 0Oil Conservation Commeission
ii of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Coumission.”

NOW, on this__ 16th gay of aApril, 1969, the Commission, a

fqguorum beiny present, having considersd the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised
in the vremisaes, ;

i

FINDS 3

? (1) That due public notice havinyg beaen civen as cequired oy
codaw, the Comamimsgion hae Jurisdicrios ©f the cauze and tha sublect
matter thoerant,
{(?) That eifcobive Japuary i, 309, Orvdery (3) of Comaizsion
Ocder We, Re-3221, as amended, oronibhits dun that arsa enccuvassed
Ly Lea, Bddy, Chaves, and Rocrovelt Counties, Now Mexico, the
Jisponal, subleclt o winoy excapliony, of walor LDUCGUCsd i
conjuncition with the producticn of 2ii ox gasg, or osoth, on the
suriace of the grouvud, o in any pit, vonsd, lawe, depression,
draw, sireambed, Or arvyovo, Gr i any watavooursim, or o in any
- other place or in any manney which would constitute a hazard Lo
any fresn water zupplios and raid disposal has not previcusly

Leoen probibillad,

(3} Yhar the aforosord Grdor Mo, R-3221 was igsued in order

APy yeagopable orotention syainst contamination of froesh




"casz No. 4047

(’water supplies designated by the State Engineer through dispcsal
gof water produced in conjunction with the preduction of oil or
iqas, or both, in unlined surface pits.

{4} That ths State Engineer has designated, pursuant to
,Soctxon 65-3-11 (15), N.M.S.A., 1953 Cowpilation, all underground
fwater in the State of New ncxxco containing 10,000 parts per
'million or less of dissolved so0lids as fresh water supplies to

' be afforded reasonable protection against contamination; except
gthat said designation doees not include any water for which there

.. 18 no present or reasonably foreseeable beneficial use that would
% be impaired by contamination. ‘

' (5) That the applicant, Larry C. Squires, seeks an exception
%to the provisiong of the aforesaid Order (3) to permit the disposal
iof water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas,
;or both, in three natural sal: lakes located in Lea County, New
l
s

Mexico, as follows:

‘ Laguna Plata, sometimes raferred to as Laguna
i Grande, located in Sectione 2, 3, 9, 10, and
1 11, Township 20 Scuth; Range 32 East, RMPM;

Laguna Gatuna, sometimes referred to as Salt
% Lake, located in Sections 7, 17, 18, 19, and
i 20, Township 20 Socuth, Range 33 Eaet, NMPM;

i Laguna Tonto, located in Sections 32 and 33,
3 Townsghip 19 South, Range 33 East, and Section
{g 4, Tcwnghip 20 South, Range 33 Fast, NMPM.

‘ (6) That the subject lakes are situated within the confines
~ of a synclinal featurs,

{(7) That {he water in the aforesaid three lakes is not
fraesh water.

{8) That that porticn ¢f the Triassic red beds underiying
gaid three lakes ig virtually impermeable and therefore prevents
gseapage from gaid lakes into the sand girvlngers within gaid ved
vads which may contain fresh watar

(2) That as to gands that are in communication with gaid
lakewn, the svidence itadicates that the wajor flow of surface and
subsurface water within the boundavies of said gynclival Ifcature
is toward the subject lakes.




‘I -3-
" CASE No. 4047
! Order No. R=372%

(10) That the evidence indicates that there is no leakaye
- 0of water from said Laguna Plata and Laguna Gatuna into the
adjeining formations.

(11) That the evidence indicates that there may be some
leakage ©f water from said Laguna Tonto iuto the adlolaning
formations to the southeast, thence southwestward toward Laguna
Gatuna.

(12} That the utilization of Laguna Plata and Laguna Gatuna
for thae disposal of water produced in conjunction with the produc-
. tion of oil or gas, or both, will not constitute a hazard to fre-h
! water supplies that may exist in the vicinity of said lakes. i

j
! {(13) That the utilization of Laguna Tonto for the disposal
i of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or-

gas, or both, may constitute an additional threat of contamina-

tion of fresh water supplies as designated by the State Engineer
existing to the southeast of said lake.

(14) That the evidence indicates that commercial deposits of
sodium sulphate (Na, §0,) may exist in and/or near the three ‘
 subject lakes.

3 (15) That disposal of produced salt water into Lacuna Plata

rand Laguna Gatuna will not interfere with the testing required to
i Getermine if there are commercial deposits of sodium sulphate in

and/or near the said three lakes.

(16) That said disposal prior to actual mining operations
will not impair the value of said scdium sulphate nor render its
! recovery more difficult,

‘ {17) That this case should be reopened upon the motion of

- the Commiesion or arny other interested party whenever tests have
Baan conducted which indicate to a substantial degree that com-
mercial deposits of sodium sulphate probably exist in and/ox

- near the subject lakes, at which time all interested parties
should be prepared to appear and show cause why continued
digposal in zald lakes should or should nct bs allowed.

(18) ‘“hat the applicant should ha authorizaed Lo utilize
Laguna Plata and Laguna Gatuna for the dispousal ol water produced
in conjunction with the preduction of oil or gas, ox both,
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~ CASE No, 4047
Order No. P=3725

!
. (19) That the request of the applicant to utilize Laguna
g;Tonto for the disposal of water produced in conjunction with
I the production of oil or gas, or both, should be denied.

] ——
1 IT 18 THEREFORE ORDERED:

‘ (1) That the applicant, Larry C. Squires, is hereby granted
' an exception to Order (3) of Commission Order No. R=-3221, as

! amended, to dispose of water produced in conjunction with the

. production of oil or gas, or both, in two natural salt lakes

! located in Lea County, New Mexico, as follows:

; Laguna Plata, sometiwmes referred to as Laguna
! Grande, located in Sections 2, 3, 9, 10, and
5 11, Township 20 South, Range 32 Bast, HNMPM;

Laguna Gatuna, sometimes referred to as Salt
Llake, located in Sections 7, 17, 18, 19, and
20, Township 20 South, Range 33 East, NMPM,

\ (2) That the application of Larry C. Sguires te utilize

i Laguna Tonto, located in Sections 32 and 33, Township 19 South,
. Range 33 Bast, and Section 4, Township 20 South, R.inge 33 East,
;| NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, for the disposal of water producad
Il in conjunction with the production of oil or gas, or both, is

! hereby denied.

f (3) That the Commigsion may by admin

istratives order rescind
 such authority whenever it ressonahly appsars £ ths Commission
‘ that such rescission would serve to protect fraszh water supplies

from contamination.

{4) ‘That this case shall be reopenad upon the notion of
the Commisglon or any other inteoresited party vheoaver tests have
been conducied which indicate to a pubstantial degree that com-
mercial depozits of sodium sulphate probably exist in and/or
aeay the aforesald lakes, av which time all) interasted partias
ghould appaar and show cauge why continued diagposal ia zaid
lakeas should ox should not be aliowad.

{5) That the first person to determine o & substantial
degrae by itests that commercial deposits of godium sulphate
probably exist ln and/or near said lakes shall 50 notify the
Commission, sstting forth in writing the supporting facts,
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CASE No. 4047
Order No. R=3725

whereupon the Commission shall! give notification for the reopening
of this case. !

(6) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the ‘
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-~ ?

gary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hercinabove
designated,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO !

A. L., PORTER, Jr., Msmber & Secretary

et

esr/
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TELEPHONE: HOBBS 393-.6215

UNITED CHEMICAL CORPORATION

OF NEW MEXICO
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601 NORTH LEECH P. O. BOX 1499 F
' HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240 ]
Company________Minerals, Incorporated ;

Field
Leose Salt Lake Sompling Dote___ 9/] 9/68

i
Type of Sample —_— i
A
’ ) !
VIATER ANALYSIS S}i( . Z,/&’ _Z}, - 33) ‘
IONIC FORM me/! * } mg/l * ’
Colcium (Co++] - 9.98 '\ a0 G
Mognesivm (Mo ++] 1667.17 20,272
Sodium [No+) (cal.) 5395.75_ | 124,048
- @
;L
8icarbonote (HCO, } e B 14.80__ z 502
Corbonote (CO - -} NOT | _FOUND
{ Hydroxide {OH-) ) | N.OT_*_,,___;' FOUND_ .
| Sulphore (50 N 2602.50 | 125,000

Chloride (Ci -) : ' 4455.60 | 158,000 7

7.7 Phe@eg °F | i
Dissolved Sniids on Evap. ot 103°- 105° C ‘

Fordness 25 Co CO, : }677_.,15____‘_:__,83,858______ ‘

Carbonale Haordness as CoCO, (temporary) 14,80 740
WNor-Corbonote Hordness as CaCQO, {permanent) 1662.35 : 83:.U_8____,_,. '

T alvalinily as CaCO, _14.80_ *‘._!”_4_,7_40 S
Specific Grovity ¢ 65 £ . L 1.250¢ i

s == Llii2i% L0, gt
Tomgflzi milligron por e

refl= milliegyivalants per Liter S mn Al L e

O O R N L 2 I A VIR IR A AT e v
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TELEPHONE: HOBBS 393.5215
L e \ UNITED CHEMICAL CORPORATION
I\E'Tglit e_‘. OF NEW MEXICO

‘ 601 NORTH LEECH P. O. BOX 1499

] ¢ HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240

Comnpony Minerals,_Incorporated

Field Salt Lake Field

Lease Salt Springs Sampling Doh.‘__]_o/_.zit/.ég_____

Type of Sample

WATER ANALYSIS S1J wE : / 7~ D O
IONIC FORM : [ mdl rw»i;ﬁ’_———ﬂ
Calcium [Co++} 27.59 _‘j_____j :553
Mognesium (Mg ++) L 586.62 | 7133
Sodivm (No+| _ (cal.) | 238920 | sa930
|
|
Bicorbonate (HCO)DJ_- ) ol 480 ' 9292
Carbonate {CO 5 -} 7.60 | 228
Hydroxide iOH -) . NOT ' __FOUND___
Sulphate (SO, - 1532. ]4__‘ 73,590
Chloride [C1-) 1458.96 r—SI 2736
- |
_ —
8.4 nh ¢ @68 F o ‘
Dissolved Solids on Evap. ot 103°- 105° C ! |
Heidness os éo CO, - L 614,21 :7—50,7”
(5 binate Hocdness o5 CaCO, (lemporury) b12.40 620
Non-Corbonote Hardness os CalO, (;.urr_nnnon.‘] I 601.8 30’09]
Alvalinity as CoCO, 12,40 620
Specific Grovity ¢ 687 F ! ] —]]5 T T

* ma/l= midligrams per Liler

* mefl = milliequivolenis per Liter

gl s O ]
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TELEPHONE: HOBGS 393.6215

CCRPORATION
OF NEW MEXICO

P. O. BOX 1499
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 85240

Minerals,_Incomporated

Ficld

Salt Lake Field

Leose

\[{5'&_@3 \A/Q ”S

Sampling Date __] 0,/24/6&._.___.

Type of Somple R T it/ 8 ’5’24
WATER ANALYSIS, vy S7 Y- 2027,
) IONIC FORM o met | afl +

Colivm {Cat + I R - S
Mognesium (Mo ‘i:_-\‘x:) . 1 2_2. 37_ L ]_488

Sodium (No-+| (cal.) 561.94_ | 2,919

. i e et————
Bicorbonate “‘?VLE)*,_J __ ) ~ o460 0 286
Corbongte {CO ; -} i 0.80 | 24

Historite OR _NOT_____ ! FouNm__ ___
Sulphste SO, ) | 334.54 {16,068/
Chioride €14 _ | 365.93 12,978

i i
] | o

€30 @68 F | L
Dissolved Solids on Evop. of 1037+ 105° C | ‘:

dorners 0 Co €O, ' 439871
Corvonote Hordness o5 CoCO, flemperary) o ~ 540 = 27C o
MHon-Co-bonste Hordness os CoCO; {permonent) 135.58 LT

i s o
Speciic Grovity ¢ 68° F L1030 L

*omafiz anliyrams per Liter

*mefl = pullicquivalents per Liter

LILSIL LS LSS LIS LSS LSS LTSS I LSS LSS 7S, T

. AL SR = A Kk WV AR QT M o T
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TELEPHONE: HORBS 393-6215

UNITED CHEMICAL CORPORATION

O NEW AN
601 NORIH LT CH £ 0. BOX 1499
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240

T ~ -
Company . . SR s S ,_,A,--f,/,blgl:.z’.________._

Freld ..

leuse o oo N L oo Sampling Dote

Type of Sample ...

] WATER ANALYSIS
T T Tmicrorn T T mgit -
CowomiCorsy . e6.w7 | 1340
ntagnesium PG ES 1E.67 227
sedun ) gealewlatsd) 1 229,14 5268
Iron T S 13

Gicarbonate \iaco;_f____ i | _ ’ No¢ Found

Corbonote (CO - -} v. 60 I 18
Hydroxide {OH -} n

Suiphare (SO -} 33. 10 1578

{
4
Chioride (C1 -3 L 274,72 9744
. , , |
|

g.gh < 68 CF
Dissolved Solids on Evap. at 1037- 105° C

Fararess ¢s Ca CC; | 25,33 4277
40

T R TP R A S PR i - \
Fon-Carboale diurdaess us Lol U permanent; .»__{i' ?I.IM 4237

Carbenote Hardness as CaCO; (temporary; ! G.,oC

Laiinity as CaCO), D.u0 40
N e e
Specitic Grovity ¢ 637 F 1.015 :
U — B, P —— [P —— # - ———
S — - S S i ek —
) TLY NESTFCAVS N X

* mg/i T miltigrorqns per Liter

" mejl = milhiequivalents per Liter

| UL IULELZI LSS LA DL L LY S LT T LTSS 2L, M aéa wam W YL LTSS LIS L LU TS RL TR L L LTS AL LS
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Compony

NIT

601 NORTH LEECH

) HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 83240

Minerals, Incorporated

ED CK CMlCAL CCRPORATION

OF NEW MEXICO

e

\
T e ~aka

TELEPHONE: HOBBS 393-6215

P. O. BOX 1499

Field

Lease

R T NN T T et Ay STy TR 1 YT TN ML U (LRI " Y T w.-.-—--n-.g},;.n.,-,y'mwA-v---;

Samplirg Dote.

YA

11/4/68

SR

Type of Sample /g/_’ 29 S - 3:3.£__ ,
WATER ANALYSIS R e # e ( l '
T IONIvC FORM n-.-,"l, ) —ﬁi' :::r_x_,'l * - i
Colcium (Co++1 - 59, 33_~ o ’rn_gg T
Hognesiem (Mgt 105.68 i 1285
Sodium (No (calculated) 508.85___ . 11,698 .-
won__ _‘ B
‘ :

Bicorounate HCOo, 0.20 !;_"12 :
Corbonate (CO 5 -) T *"1—\;‘;—}‘;‘;‘“!",4 :
Hyrrovids (OH | I NotFound ;
Suiphote (SO | 8L0S._ 3895 :
Crtoride (1) . E 592.57 . 21,013

- | o

« :

5.9:% f___,,6_8_' F 1 R
Dnnved Solids on Evon. ol 103°- 1057 C \

,,)

| 1565.01

sIGRens 08 Cr,\o (r_mporor/]

; ozo~ 7 10

MNor-Corioe

e b vdnn,, us Co(_O (pcrnmnenr}

' 164, 81m_ L

*majis miliiniacs per Liter

" e/l oz millicquivaleats per Liter

Calcium Carbonate Scaling Index ~ Negative at §6°F

e a ey ey
SALY 1 AXE P07

Lea Lou..‘u,., Lew Fexico

Calcium Sulfate Scaling Index - Negative

PILSILLI LSS TIPS s ST LIS AT T I LSS IS,

PENer Toamee, ay- ~

BASS WATEN WILLS

L PN ” AnTn AOOALYOTS
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TELEPHONE: HOBBS 3¢3.6215
/\ |
@ UNITED CHEMICAL CORPORATION
KE'TG:SE OF NEW MEXICO
601 NGORTH LEECH pP. O. BOX 1499
' HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240 .
: },\,k-’
et .
Compony R. F. Montgonery, ot al - . {x N
Field \ ‘ \\ .
Leose Brooks I-7-3 Sampling Dare 9/_13/68
lype of Snmplo“.w'eﬂhead
WATER ANALYSIS LLW—{" O 7] -0 '___:):3
IONIC FORM mefl - Y
Calcivm {Ca++) i 45,91 920
Mognesivm (Mg ++) L 32.24 [ 392
Sodivm (No+| _ (cal.) 184.81 | 4249
! ;
|
%
Bicorbono;e (HCO, } 7.40 ! 451
Corbonote {(CO 5 -} : NOT ) ! ____FOUND
Hydroxide {OH -} ' NOT— - ‘ FS)HND
Suiphote (SO, -} e L 66,62 L3200
Chioride (C1-) L 188.94 . 6700
i
i
7.870 < @ 68 °F %
Dissolved Solids on Evop. of 103~ 105° C '2 !
Hordness as Co CO, I 78.15 ' 3908
Carvonate Hordness os CaCO, lsmporary) N 2‘40' L 370
Ton-Carbonote Hordness os CoCO, (permonent) i 70.75 : 3538
fs ity 05 CaCO), | 7.40 370
5_,_0“—:‘6 cavity ¢ 68" F o z 1,010 ﬂ__u_i_,,____

" mg/t= milligrams per Liter

* me/l = millicquivalents per Liter

n / g
’, .
SILLISIS LIS SSLILIS 1572 L LIS SISISSSS SIS SIS L SIS, j sl CEl T ;o AN

7
S

ATH A AT E E A st D A BT YR P S LT T DT ATELT R ke M waaa L wIB. Cessa e

C g e g —g



f
TELEPHONE: HOBBS 393.6215
i -
UNITED CHEMICAL CORPORATION
{ OF NEW MEXICO
! 601 NORTH LEECH P. 0. BOX 1499
|£ . HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 86240 .
; ' o
! Company M;.D.e. ra lS ,_I_QC O,TP.Q"_QI'.Q,d.‘
§ Field Salt_Loke Field
Lease Bjﬁgb_"m Well Sampling Dotv____LOZ_Z‘.i/,és._____.
Type of Sompfie Lot s -r:)/ A
Y g
WATER ANALYSIS I
IONIC +ORM T wefl * -}” ‘ —":0—/' )
Colcivm (Co+ ! L 19.86 398 -
rrognesivm (PAG =) : 17.19 (l 209 o
Sodivm [No+j (cal.) 84.21 1936 ¢
|
- e e &
i |
! Bicarbonaie MO, B 3.21 : ]—96 v
| Carbonote (CO 5 - MOT © FOUND
! Hydroxide (O -1 ‘ _NOT—/~ o ;_‘FOUND
Suiphote (SO 5] ' 18.84 I 905 -~
Chicrige (Cl - P 99.21 © 3518 .-
‘ i
7.5 ¢ @68 °F | f
Disselved Solids on Evap. ot 1037- 105° C .
Herdness ns Ca CO, ! 37.05 : 1853 °
Cir:,‘:‘m:'r; HC'U‘”EM‘? o3 CoCQO, fiemporary) ! 3.21 i 161 s
Hlu ~C0f'§i?i'|‘»t Hardnens as CoCO, (permanent) ) G 3384 T ;"} ()9_2. o T
ity os L - 160 ;
Sprzic G v 1005
! ettty . LT el S . TSIIDvI gyt etieg o - ==l
1 Tm Cans per Liter
Comesii miheeguivolenty per Liter

~ 7 s
S v »/
B L L A ! ¢ T Yoo /’/;
PNV IR SIS -’ S

b;

ApPm ey

B

e e o

SR
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TELEPHONE: HOB8S 393.6215

UNITED CHEMICAL CORPORATION

OF NEW MEXLICO
P. O. BOX 1499

Q.
NS
Ty

601 NORTH LEECH
) HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240

R,

F. Montgomery, ot al

RO

Lease

Brooks T-7=4

Sampling Dote

Type of Somple

9/19/48
Wellhead

K -9 «-?jc'>'_33

WATER ANALYSIS

TR P T et R N g ) ST e I T YIS

IONIC FORM me/fl * mg/l -

Calcium {Co++) 36.93 740

Moaresium {fAg++} . 27.63 i 336
Soaium (Na+] (col.) i 169.67 | 3901 :
|
3
| Bicsrbonate (HCD, | 21.00 i 1281
Corbonaote ’C_E)_: -} l N_C)T: ;‘.- _____ FOUND :
Hydroxids D! -‘; NOT ‘ FOUND “
—_ STl e
Sughcte 0. 46.85 e 2250
Chiore Ti- | 16638 . 5700______ |
.62 @63 F | _
Dissolved S‘oiidz on Evap. of 103°- 105° C 1 i :
Ho'dnciz s Ca CO, 7 _ 64,56 ! 3228 -
Corboncie Harrdness os CaCO, {temporary) :

L o

Nor-Tarponate Hordness as CaCO, {(permanent) 43.56 : 2178 :
£isimity s CoCO, 21.00 L1050
Srezific Grovity ¢ 68° F } 1,005 :
e A Eaae =g :

* mg/l= milligrams per Liter PR .. i

_ ’ LREICIL DO T ;

* mefl= milliequivalents per Liter Y
SELL_LiZ 2 ENOL 1

Lew Cou-ty, < 2 ;

:

Lt f

ro AELLE e ol :
A ¢ £ :// o T Tmmmrmm p
PAEVN 7 N SO L .




e rmre:

——

<’\’ WE-TORET

N

Company.

Field

o
(2
w

TELEPHONE: HORRS

(&
X
(28]

UNITED CHEMICAL CORPORATION

OF NEW MEXICO
601 NORTH LEECH P, O. BOX 1499

' HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240 .
w*f@
e

R. F. Montgomery, et al B
U

leose

Brooks T-7-6 Sompling Dole_‘__‘?/]_?[és__.

Type of Sample.

Wellhead

WATER ANALYSIS (A, 1

g/t

Calcium {Ca+4)

IONIC FORM me /" %
i

700 -

Mognesium (Mg ++)

| 27.63 i 336

Sodivm (No+)

{cal.)

Hycroride (OH -}

Suinnute (SO, -}

Chloride (C1 -}

6.7 " @637 o

Toinnived Sotids on Evap. ot 103%-105° C

Heo-dness as Ce CO,

Corzonote Herdness os CoCO, (temporory)

ron-Coarbonete Hardness os CoCO, {permonent)

Klraiinaty o5 CalO,

Specific Gravity ¢ 68" F

3

mag/l= midinrams per Liter

me/l = milliequivalents per Liler

-~

.
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TELEPHOMNE: HOBBS 393-46215
. e ® UNITED CHEMICAL CORPORATION
I\E'TUIJE OF NEW MEXICO .
60} NORTH LEECH P. O. BOX 1499
! HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240 _
. | | S
Compony Minerals, Incorporated R ?"”%&.
VIO e
Field : N -
leose________ Bass. #] Sompling Dote__ _9/19/88_ .
Type of Sompie.__\N_e.”_hElGd
WATER ANALYSIS CJ /_X -lo s 3,3‘ ~ o
IONIC FORM . mefl * 1 mast ©
Colcium {Co+-+) 4391 I 880 .
Mognesivm (Mg-+-+) 3_2“__2_4_'_ l 392 ______
Sodium {No+) {cal.) 180.70 j 4‘[54 .
|
; ——— ————
L . ~
o el
Bicorbonote (HCO, ) ' 16,60 } 1012 _

Corbonote {CO 5 -) NOT 1 FQUND

Hydroxide (OH-) _ NOT ; "FVQUND-

Sulpale 150 . 1 1 543 2600

Chloride [C1-) 186,12 ' 6600

642&'“;@_68 F

Dissolved Sohdds on Evop. o 103°-105° C

RPN Viaiad 10027 LEh 1 o Findi b oritinnny 2Ry 4

Hardress os Ca CO. L 7615 ; 3308
Carbonate Hardrrss as CaCO, (femporory) 16.60 ! 830
t\_ion-Cor:lif)-:—\_rr{lg_iﬁ)rdnoss as CeCO, {permanent) 59—:55- ;'“__297{3»"‘W
Alegiinity gs ColQ, i ]6;‘60 E- 8:;0
Srecific Grovity ¢ 68° F - 1—.d10 f '

*omg/t= millizroms per Litor mR0 IR L0, A

© me/l = millicquivalents par Liter

Shid _wiii POTL

Lea County, fLow Moxin,

L7 A7
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TELEPHONE: HOBBS 393.6215

CHTRBLHMY

WATER ANALYSIS

- &

, & v UNITED CHEMICAL CORPORATION y
3 ;‘E-TGEJE ) Of NEW MEXICO - (
601 NORTH LEECH P. O. BOX 1499 '

HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240 ¥

3 54 :

. WY/

Company Ainerals, Incorporated N )\,ﬁ}\ 7

| R 1

Field ?‘

Lease Bass #2 Sompling Doto.__,._?/_‘%_a____ :

7

Type of Sompie_._.,we.u_he_q_d

e.

/= 1d-30:33

“ Bicarbonate Uifg, )

E Sulphote (SO, -}

L )

NN "
CILLISSSLLLSSLS LS L LLLLIL SIS LIS LTS LSS S LS LSS TS S ,V/ & ,'(/,f; fea, oy
v

LA I

OIL wWolL

IONIC FORM me/fl * mg/l * :=
Colcivm {Ca++} - 5_1 .?O : 1040 é
Magnesium (Mg-++) 32.24 l 392 ‘;“
Sodium (Not] (cal.) 177.10 4072 5
i :
13.40 L 817 :
Corbonate (CT 5 -J | NOT { FOUND
Hydroxide {OH-) l; NCOT } FOUND
| 64,54 3100 ;
Chloride {C1-) i 183.30 L 6500
. !
! ;
1 :
h e /7y "F i ?
6.9 P @68 F i -
Dissolved Solids on Evap. of 103°- 105° C i |
Hordness os Ca CO, E 84 14 . 4207 :
Carbonate Hordress os CoCO, {temporory) “ 13.40 ! 670 j
Non-Carbonote Hacdness as CaCO, {permanent) } 70.74 1 3537
Alvaiinity os COCO, ! ]3.40 ! 670
Specific Grgiily c 68° F i 1.0i0 !
*mag/l= milligrams per Lite SLInIT N0, 78
* me/l = millicquivalents per Liter J'x’:l,_ju_\j__._‘QQL
Lea Cournty, oW Moxiso
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TELEPHONE: HOBBS 393.6215

r~
ke -

, I UNITED CHEMICAL CORPORATION
[\E°TUNE OF NEW NEXICO ;
; 601 NORTH LEECH ) P. O. BOX 1499 l
' HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240 ‘ N
. DRUAYS
Compony— — Minerals, Incorporated (—/)\\% 36’
'
Field Salt_Lake_Field A \) ;
- Lease : Bass #3 Sampling Dale 10/24/¢8 :
Type of Sample “
WATER ANALYSIS - ) ~ 3
IONIC FORM mell - : T ‘
Colcium {Co++) ' 65.77 - i3l8____
Megnesivm [Mg++) 5~3~_.]_3 i_646_ :
Sodium (No+) (cal.) 728.10 16,739 i
] N
T
Bicarbonote {(HCO, } : I_§T57 F_,-I 194 -
Corbonate {CO 5 -) l NOT 5___FOUI§1D z
Hydroxide (OH ) __NOT_ |__FOUND
Sulphote (SO. -) | 1580 | ss¢2
Chloride (C1-) 711,63 { 25,235
| i T
L -L___

6.7 »h < @68 F

Diszolved Solids on Evop. at 1037- 105° C : \' |
Hordness as Co CO, : 118.90 : 5945 B
Corhona'e Hardness as CoCO, (temporary) ‘r 19,57 L Q79

— . | S S A
tHon-Carbonu'e Hardness as CaCO, (permunent) ' I 99.33 : 4967
Rt : G C—

froiinity as CoCO ‘ 5 !
Alroiinty as LoCO, 14_] 2.57 979
o . !

Speafic Gravity ¢ 48 F [ 1.030 ;

*omag/t= milliarams per Liter WERILIT 0. 70

*mefl = millinquivolents per Liter

el A A 5
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SOUTHWESTERN LABORATORIES
FORT WORTH DALLAS HOUSTON MIDLAND BEAUMONT TEXARKANA

CONSULTING. ANALYTICAL CHEMISTS
AND TESTING ENGINEERS

___wmedland,  Texas 2-25-09 File No. ©~1902-R1
; Report of tests on water
; To ir. ‘Dl\j L. i{GEd Date Rec'd. 2-18_69
! Received from tir. 5d . Reed

Icentification Marks ASs thown

t Mg /1, Mg/ L
? Lab. No. Sample bescription Chloride Sulfate
}
|
} C-5151 No. 1-4A, Soil sample, N end of Tonto
(L:1 extract) =====--======-====--s--comoo-ooso- 48931 37698
{‘ C-5152 No. 2, Spring, SW Gatuna, S of Highway -------- 163105 24594
; C-5153 No. 3, South side of Gatuna -~=-===mm-em-a-—-m- 66660 29728
i C-5154 No. 4, Gatuna, in draw N of Highway -----=----- 72333 24273
C-5155 No. 5, Gatuna, NW end at oil well, NW of well
Iin RAVINE —--r----r s s e e e e e e - 27657 3797¢
C-5156 No. 6, Gatuna, NW end, N& of oil well, ravine
flowing South ~--------~-c--cnccmoonmonnnann~ 10992 13771
C-5157 No. 7, Spring No. 4, Plata -==-=--=-~=-=-w=-v--- 7978 126435
i C-5158 No. 1, Salt crystals, Tonto {(jioist):
f Chiloride (Gl) 4.20% by weight
Sulfate (304,) 29.23% by weight
—————— No. 1-4 =--- No Sulfide or Sulfite detected.
|
|
|
[ I o
: S e C/,/'v»\
Copies SCC L. st L. Reed ’,/(j_/ //
SOUTHWESTERN LABORATORIES
. oll 1 B

FORM RO. 130.8

Our letters und reports are for the exclusive use of the clients to whom they are addressed. The use of cur names must receive our prior written approval. Our letters
and reports apply only to the samples tested and are not necessarily indicative of the qualities of identical or similar products.



Crass or Seavice

This is a fast message
unless §ta deferred chaee
scter 43 indicated by the
ptopet symbol.

WESTERN UNION &=

W. P. MARSHALL TELE G’R Q M R. W. McFALL |_NL=Night B
CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD PRESIDENT =lnternat
® : LT=( e Ti

The Gling time shown in the date lin® on domdTi¢ tetwpramns is LOCAL TIME at point of origin. Time of receipt is LOCAL TIME at point of destination

'LA206 SSN222 l
L HBAG38 LONG PD=LOVINGTON NMEX 18 sté'asfgﬁHfﬁfigﬁy.g %
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISS|ON= xé@%

CARE A L PORTERe JRs §ECRETARY;BIRECTOR

" CAPITOL BLDG SANTA FE NMEXw

WE PROTEST THE GRANTING OF THE APPLICATION OF LARRY C,
8QUIRSS IN CASE NOe 4047 TO DISPOSE OF SALT WATER INTO
THE THREE NATURAL LAKES IN QUESTIONs NOTWITHSTAND ING
WHAT THE PYDROLOG!STs WHO WILL TESTIFY FOR THE APPLICANT,
MAY $AY4 JT IS OUR BELIEF THAT D!SPOSAL OF SALT WATER
INTO THE LAKES WILL BE NO DIFFERENT THAN DISPOSAL INTO
OPEN SURFACE PITSy JUST MORE CONCENTRATED IN ONE AREAo

WUIL201{R2-65) ‘THE COMPANY WILL APPLECIATE SUGGESTIONS FRQM ITS PATRONS CONCERNING ITS SERVICE




WESTERN UNION

W. P. MARSHALL

CHAIRMAN OF THE Boaro TE LE GRAM R. W, Mch.

9‘! MBOLS

?\L th(L etter
—_—

PRESIOENT =Internarional
T Letter Telegram
time shown ja the date line on domest ic telégrats is LOCAL TIME at point of ori igin. Time of receipt is LOCAL TiME at point of destination

SUGGEST THAT A SAFER AP

iXPEMSIVE, 1T IS USE SALT WATER DISPOSAL WELLS N

ACCORDANCE WITH GQRDER NO R-3221, MARK SMITH HAS LAND

ADJOIMING @NE LAKE AND A1t THREE OF THE UNDERSIGNED

ARE RANCHERS IN THE AREA AND FEAR CONTAMINATION ©OF
THEIR FRESH WATER SUPPL IES=

MARK $MITH @ H BINGHAM ToOpM LINEBERRth

:‘1/\[’-1";‘ v

B3 Hir 13 py 4

4047 R=3221x

PROACHy EVEN THOUGH MORE

02

WUI201(R2-63)
|

THE COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FRQM ITS PATRONS CONCERNING ITS ERVICE




Crass oF Service § N ’ E S E E RN ! lNION TSYMmBoOLS
This is a fast message
unless its deferred chat-

DL =Day Lettex
acter is indicated by the W. P. MARSHALL

proper symbol.

aoress, TELEGRAM  “nf33) s

4 Letter Telegram
The §ling time shown in the date line on domestic telegrams s I.OCAL TIME at point of origin. Time of receipt is LOCAL TIMEat . it of destination

__lnternational

' LA229 SSN2i7

wmig PH 3 5%

L HBADA0O PD=LOVINGTON NMEX 18 308P MST=

CARE A L PORTER JR SECRETARY~DIRECTOR
CAPITOL BLDG SANTA FE M ME Ye

s i AV

REGARDING CASE NOe 40474 THE LEA COUNTY FARM AND
LIVESTOCK BUREAU STRONGLY OBJECTS TO THE SURFACE
DISPOSAL OF PRODUCED SALT WATER INTO SO-CALLED SALT
LAKES IN LEA COUNTYs WE URGE THAT YOUR ORDER NOe
R=32274 AS AMENDEDs PROHIBITING SURFACE DISPOSAL

BE ENFORCED WITHCUT GRANTING EXCEPT |ONS= N

J W SPEARS PRESIDENT== S

4047 R-322

Wiiitet e

64 Hap m Pua

| : \Jy
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMM \’é/ﬂ(

inc \_u‘«(PA‘iY WILL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FRQM 1TSS PATRONS CONCERNING ITS SERVICE

02
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BCX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

February 20, 1969

Mr. Earl H. Miller, Executive Vice President
U. &. Potash & Chemical Company

Post Office Box 101 DOCKET $ANE-
Carlsbad, New Mexico 88220 A éjéﬁ
Dear Mr. Miller: Dato

Case 4047: Application of Larry C. SQuires
for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Lea
County, New Mexico, has been continued to March 19, 1969,
by the Commission.

Very truly yours,

GEORGE M. HATCH
Attorney

N RO
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CHICAGO
CARLSBAD

DALLAS

U S_.POTASH & CHEMICAL CO.
SUBSIDIARY OF CONTINENTAL AMERICAN RQYALTY COMPANY
P. 0. BOX 101 -
CARLSBAD, NEW MEXICO @8220

REFINERY PHONE
505.745.3%541

MINE PNONE

508.887-5591
February 14, 1969
[ Nt
/ 4 .. '

for v, i ;"/
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission ,//i /
State Land Office Building O / .
Santa Fe, New Mexico ) i

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter
Dear Sirs:

It has been called to our attention that Case No( 4047/ will be brought

before the New Mexico Qil Conservation Commission on February 19,
1969 to consider the disposal of salt brines into the Lea County areas
known as Laguna Plata, Laguna Gatuna and Laguna Tonto, all located
in western Lea County, New Mexico.

Continental American Royalty Company owns substantial potash leases,
with U. S, Potash & Chemical Co. designated the operator, on a portion
of Laguna Gatuna and in the vicinity cf Laguna Tonto. In these areas

there is a very definite possibility that economic minerals in the form

of Sodium Sulphate (Nap;SO4) and possibly other minerals exist in economic
quantities that m=st be carefully evaluated for the proper conservation

of mineral resources. It is strongly felt that the discharge of salt brines
into these Lagoon areas could very materially adversely containinate

the potential economic value of commercial minerals that may be in place
in the Lagoon areas., '

Therefore, U. S. Potash & Chemical Co. strongly objects to any approval
consideration for Case No., 4047 cue to the fact it is imperative in our

opinion that additional facts, information and technical data must be
secured concerning the presence of commercial minerals in the Lagoon
areas prior to any decision,

The additional time of at least oue (1) year is respectfully recommended

and needed for procurement of facts and data so as this information can be
capably evaluated in keeping with proper conservation of potential commercial
mineral resources.

Very truly yours,
K e o
Farl H, Miller,
xecutive Vice President
EHM:jj
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Form 3140-2
(Octaber 1966)
(formerly 4-126)

UNITED STATES
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR
BUREAU OF LAND MANAGEMINT

lL.and Office Serial Number

POTASSIUM LEASE

T T T U T T T T T S S ——

This lease, entered into on
through the Bureau of Land Management, and

, the lessee,
pursuant and subject to the terms and provisions of the Act of February 7, 1927 (44 Stat. 1057; 30 U.S.C. 281 ¢t seq.).

as amended, heteinafter referred to as the Act, and to all reasonable regulations of the Secretary of the Interior now or

hereafter in force, when not inconsistent with any express and specific provisions herein, which are made a part

hereof:

WITNESSETH:

Sec. 1. Rights of lessee. The lessor, in consideration of the rents and royalties to be paid and the conditions to be
observed as hereinafter set forth, does hereby grant and lease to the lessee the exclusive right and privilege to mine
and dispose of all the potassium and associated deposits; hereinafter referted to as leased deposits, in, upon, ot under

the following-described tracts situated in the State of

b|
%
l

o AT S A Y
-
i

containing

acres, more or less, together with the right to construct and maintain thereon all works,

buildings, plants, structures, and appliances necessary to the mining, processing, and removal of the deposits for a
period of 20 years and so leng thereafter as the lessee complies with the terms and conditions of this lease.

Sec. 2. In consideration of the foregoing, the lessee
heteby agrees:

(a) Bc .d. To maintain the bond fv:nished upon the
issuance of this lease, which bond is conditioned upon
campliance with all of the provisions of the lease, and
to increase the amount of or furnish such other bond
as may be required.

(b) Royalty. To pay to the lessor a royalty of

percent of the gross value of the ocutput of the
leased deposits at the point of shipment to market
during the first 20 years succeeding the execution of
this lease. Royalties shall be paid monthly in cash or
delivered in kind at the option of the lessor. 1t is ex-
pressly agreed that the Secretary of the Interior may
establish reasonable minimum valaes for putposes of
computing royalty on any of the leased deposits, due
consideration .being given to the highest price paid for a
patt or a majority of the production of like quality
products from the same general area, the price received
by the lessee, the posted price, and otner relevant
matters.

When paid in value such royalty on production shall
be due and payable monthly on the last day of the
calendar month following the calendar month in which
produced.

When royalty is to be taken in kind, the lessee will
be notified prior to March 1 that delivery of royalty

products will be r>quired beginning June 1 of that year
for a stated period not exceeding 12 months. When paid
in kind royalty products shall be delivered in merchant-
able condition at the point of shipment withcut cost to.
the lessor, unless otherwise agreed to by the parties
hereto, at such time and ir such storage compartments
provided by the lessee as mey reasonably be required
by the lessor, provided that the lessee shall not be
required to hold the royalty products © storage for more
than 60 days beyond the end of the month in which
produced, and, provided further, that the lessee shall
in no manner be responsible or held liable for the loss
or destiuction of ihe royalty product in storage from
causes over which the lessee has no conirol.

(c) Rental. To pay the lessor annually, in advance,
for each acre or part thereof covered by this lease,
beginning with the date hereof, the following rentals:
25 cents peracre orfraction thereof for the first calendar
year or fraction thereof (heretofore paid); S0 cents per
acre for the second, third, fourth, and fifth calendar
years, respectively; and $1 per acre for the sixth and
each and every calendar year thereafter during the con-
tinuance of the lease, such rental for any year to be
credited against the [irst royalties as they accrue under
the lcase during the year for which the rental was paid.

(d) Mruwemun: production. Beginning with the sixth
full calendar year of the lease, cxcept when operations
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are interrupted by strikes, the elements, or casualties
not attributable to the lessee, or unless on application
and showing made, operations shall be suspended when
market conditions are such that the iessee cannoi vpur-
ate excepr at a loss, or suspended for the other reasons
specified in Section 39 of the Act of February 25, 1920
(47 Stat. 798; 30 U.S.C. 209), as amended, to mine each
vear the leased deposits from any of the lands covered
by this lease to a royally value of $1 per acre or
fraction thereof, or in lieu of any mining to pay mini-
mum royalty in an amount sufficient to make the royalty
total $1 per acre or fraction thereof.

(¢) Payments. To make tental payments to the Man-
ager of the appropriate Land Office, except that when
this lease becomes productive the rentals and royalties
shall be paid to the appropriate Regional Mining Supet-
visor of the United States Geological Survey, with whom
all reports concerning operations under the lease shall
be filed. All remittances to the Manager of the Land
Office shall be made payable to the Bureau of Land
Management; those to the Geological Survey shall be
made payable to the United States Geological Survey.

() Plats, reports, maps. At such times and in such
form as the lesscr may prescribe, to fumish a plat
showing development wotk and improvements on tie
leased lands and a report with respect to stockhoiders,
investment, deprcciation, and costs. To furnish in such
form "as the lessor may prescribe, within 30 days from
the expiration of each quarter a report covering such
quarier, certified by the superintendent of the mine, or
by such other agent, having personal knowledge of the
facts as may be designated by the lessee for such pur-
pose, showing the amount of leased deposits mined
during the quarter, the character and quality thereof,
amount of its products and byproducts disposed of and
price received therefor, and amount in storage or held
for sale. To keep and prepare maps of the leased Jands
in accordance with the appropriate regulations.

(g) Weights. To determine accurately the weight
or quantity and quality of all leased deposits mined, and
to enter accurately the weight or guantity and quality
thereof in due form in books to be kept and preserved
by the lessee for such purposes.

(k) Inspection. To permit at all reasonable times
(1) inspection by any duly authorized officer of the
Depariment, of the leased premises and all surface and
underground improvements, works, machinery, equipment,
and all books and records pertaining to operations and
surveys or invesilgations uader this lease; and {2) the
lessor to make copies of and extracts from any or all
books and records pertaining to operations under this
lease, if desired.

(i) Assignment. To file for approval in the appro-
priate Land Office within 90 deys from the date of
execution, any assignment or transfer made of this
lease, whether by direct assignment, operating agree-
ment, working or royalty interest, or otherwise. Such
instrument will take effect the first day of the month
following its approval by the Bureau of Land Manage-
ment, or if the assignee requests, the first day of the
month of approval. The showing required to be made
with an assignment or transfer is set forth in the
appropriate rcgulations.

() FEquual Opportunity Clause. During the perform-
ance of this contract, the lessee agrees as follows:
(1) The lessee will not discriminate against any
employee or applicant for employment because of race,
creed, color, or national origin. The lessee will take
affirmative action to ensure that applicants are em-
ployed, and that employeces are treated during employ-
ment, without regard to their race, creed, color, or
national origin. Such action shall in:lude, but not
be limited to the following: employment, upgrading,

demotion, or transfer; recruitment of recruitment adver-
tising; layoft or termination; rales of pay or other forms
of compensation; and selection for training, including
appiciticeaiip.  The lessee agrees (o post in conspic:
uous places, available to employces and applicants for
employment, notices to be provided by the contracting
officer setting forth the provisions of this nondiscrimi-
nation clause.

(2) The lessee will, in all solicitations or ad-
vertisements for employees placed by or on behalf of the
lessee, state that all qualified applicants will receive
consideration for employment without regard to race,
creed, color, or national origin.

(3) The lessee will send to each labor union or
representative of workers with which he has a collective
bargaining agreement or other contract o: understanding,
a notice, to be provided by the agency contracting
officer, advising the labor union or workers’ represent-
ative of the lessee’s commitments under Section 202
of Executive Order No. 11246 of September 24, 1965, and
shall post copies of the notice in conspicuous places
available to employees and applicants for empioyment.

(4) The lessee will comply with all provisions
of Executive Order No. 11246 of September 24, 1965,
and of the rules, regulations, and relevant orders of the
Secretary of Labor.

(5) The lessee will furnish all information and
reports required by Executive Order No. 11246 of
September 24, 1965, and by the rules, regulations, and
orders of the Secretary of Labor, or pursuant thereto,
and will permit access to his books, records, and ac-
counis by the contracting agency and the Secretary of
Labor for purposes of investigation to ascertain com-
pliance with such rules, regulations, and orders.

(6) In the event of the lessee’s noncempliance
with the nondiscrimination clauses of this contract or
with any of such rules, regulations, or orders, this con-
tract may be cancelled, terminated or suspended in
whole or in part and the lessee may be declared in-
eligible for further Government contracts in accordance
with procedures authorized in Executive Order No. 11246
of September 24, 1965, and such other sanctions may be
imposed and remedies invoked as provided in Executive
Order No. 11246 of September 24, 1965, or by rule, regu-
lation, or order of the Secretary of Labor, or as other-
wise provided by law.

(7) The lessee will include the provisions of
Paragraphs (1) through (7) in every subcontract or pur-
chase order unless exempted by rules, regulations, or
orders of the Secretary of Labor issued pursuant to
Section 204 of Execntive Order No. 11246 of Septem-
ber 24, 1965, so that such provisions will be binding
upon each subcontractor or vendor. The lessee will
take such action with r2spect to any subcontract or
purchase order as the contracting agency may direct as
a means ofenforcing such provisions including sanctions
for noncompliance: Provided, howerver. That in the event
the lessee becomes involved in, or is threatened with,
litigation with a subcontractor or vender as a result of
such direction by the contracting agency, the lessee
may request the United States to enter into such liti-
gation to protect the interests of the United States.

(k) Lands disposed of with potussium deposits re-
served to the United States. If the lands embraced
herein have been or shall hereafter be disposed of under
laws reserving to the United States the deposits of
potassium therein to comply with all conditions as are
or may hereafter be provided by the laws and regulations
reserving such deposits.

(1) Operations., wages. and freedom to purchase.

To comply with the appropriate operating regulations,
to exercise reasonable diligence, skill, and car: in the
operation of the propertty, and to catry on all operations
in accordance with approved methods and practices as
provided in the operating regulations, having due regard
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tor the prevention of injury in life, health, or property,
and of waste ordamage to any water or mineral deposits;
to pay all wages due miners and employees both above
and below ground, at least twice each month in lawful
money of the United States; to accord all miners and
employees complete freedom of purchase; to restrict the
workday lo not exceed 8 hours in any one day for under-
greund workers, except in cases of emergency; 1o
employ no boy under the age of 16 and no girl or woman,
without regard to age, in any mine below the surface,
unless the laws of the State otherwise provide; in which
case the State laws control.

(m) Taxes. To pay when due all taxes lawfully
assessed and levied under the laws of the State or the
United States upon improvements, output of mines, or
other rights, property, or assets of the lessee.

(n) Ouerriding royaltics. Not to create, by assign-
ment or otherwise, an overriding royalty interest in
excess of 1 percent of the gross value of the output at
the point of shipment to market unless the owner of that
interest files his agreement in writing that such interest
is subject to reduction or suspension to a total of not
less than 1 percent of such gross value, whenever, in
the interest of conservation, it appears necessary to do
so in otder to (1) prevent premature abandonment, or
(2) make possible the economic mining of marginal

or low-grade deposits on the leased lands or any

part thereof.

(0) Delivery of premises in case of forfeiture. In
case of forfeiture uf this lease to deliver up to the
lessor in good order and condition the land leased,
including all buildings and underground timbering, and
such other supports and structures as ate necessary for
the preservation of the mine or deposits.

(p) Extraction by solution. Where the minerals are
taken from the earth in solution, with the express con-
sent of the lessor which must be first had and obtained,
such extraction shall not be within 500 feet of the
boundary line of the leased lands without the permission
of, or unless directed by, the lessor.

Sec. 3. The lessor expressly reserves:

(@) Rights reserved. The right to permit for joint
or several use such easements or rights-of-way, in-

land leased, occupied, cor used as may be necessary or
appropriate to the working of the same or other lands
containing the deposits described in the Act, and the
treatment and shipment of the products thereof by or
under authority of the Government, its lessees or
permittees, and for other public purposes.

(b) Disposition of surfuce. The tight to lease, sell,
or otherwise dispose of the surface of the leased lands
under existing law or laws hereafter enacted, insofar as
said surface is not necessary for the use of the lessee
in the extraction and removal of the leased deposits
therein, or to dispose of any resource in such lands
which will not unreasonably interfere with the opera-
tions under this fease.

(c) Menopoly and [air prices.  Full power and
authority to promulgate and enforce all orders and regu-
lations issued under the provisions ol Sec. 30 of the
Act, as amended, necessary to insure the sale of the
production of said lands to the United States and to the
public at reasonable prices, to prevent moropoly, and to
safeguard the public welfare.

(d) Readjustnent of tenns. The right reasonably to
readjust and fix royalties payable hereunder and other
terms and conditions at the end of 20 years from the
date hereof and thereafter at the end of each succeeding
20—year period during the continuance of this lease
unless otherwise provided by law at the time of the
expitation of any such period. Unless the lessee filed
vbjections to the proposed terms or a relinquishment of

the lease within 30 days after receipt of the notice of
proposed terms for a 20—year period, he will be deemed
to huve agreed to such terms.

(e) Wairer of counditions.  'The right to waive any
breach of conditions hetein, except the breach of such
conditions as are required by the Act, as amended, but
any such waiver shall extend only to the particular
breach so waived and shall not limit the rights of the
fessor with respect to uny fultre breach; nor shall the
waiver of a particular cause of forfeiture prevent can-
cellation of this lease for any other cause, or for the
same cause occurring at another time.

Sec. 4. Relinguishment of !ease. Upon a satisfactory
showing that the public interest will not be impaired,
the lessee may surrender the entite lease or any legal
subdivision thereof. A relinquishment must be filed in
duplicate in the appropriate Land Office. Upon its
acceptance it shall be effective as of the date it is
filed, subject to the continued cbligation of the lessee
and his surety to make payment of all accrued rentals
and royalties, and to provide for the pteservation o1 any
mines or productive works or permanent improvements on
the leased lands in accordance with the regulations and
terms of the lease.

Sec. 5. Protection of the surface. natural resources,
and improvements. The lessee agrees to take such
reasonable steps as may be needed to prevent opera-
tions from unnecessarily: (1) causing or contributing to
soil erosion or damaging any forage and timber growth
thereon; (2) polluting the waters of springs, streams,
wells, or reservoirs; (3) damaging crops, including
forage, timber, or improvements of a sutface owner; or
(4) damaging range improvements whether owned by the
United States or by its grazing permittees or lesseec;
and upon any partial or total relinquishment or the
cancellation or expiration of this lease, or at any other
time prior thereto when required by the lessor and to the
extent deemed necessary by the lessor, to fill any sump
holes, ditches, and other excavations, rtemove or cover
all debris, and, so far as reasonably possible, restore
the surface of the leased land to its former condition,
including the removal of structures as and if required.
The lessor may prescribe the steps to be taken and
restoration to be made, with respect to lands of the
United States and improvements thereon.

Sec. &. Removal of equipment, etc., on termination of
lease. Upon termination of this lease, by surrender or
forfeiture, the lessee shall have the privilege at any,
time within a period of 90 days thereafter of removing
from the premises all machinery, equipment, tools, and
materials, other than underground timbering placed by
the lessee in or on the leased lands, which are not
necessary for the preservation of the mine. Any ma-
terials, tools, appliances, machinery, structures, and
equipment, subject to removal as above provided, which
are allowed to remain on the leased lands shall become
the property of the lessor on expiration of the 90—day
period or such extension thereof as may be granted, but
the lessee shall remove any or all of such property when
so directed by the lessor.

Sec. 7. Proceedings in case of defunlt. If the lessee
shall not comply with any of the provisions of the Act,
as amended, or the regulations therecunder or default in
the performance or observance of any of the provisions
of this lease and such default shall continue for a
peviod of 30 days after service of written notice thereof
by the lessor, the lessor may institute appropriate
proceedings in @ coutt of competent jurisdiction for the
for{eiture and cancellation of this lease as provided in
Scec. 31 of the Mineral Leasing Act. [f the lessec fails
to take prompt and nccessary steps to prevent loss or
damage to the mine, property, or premises, or danger to
the employees, the lessor may enter on the premises
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and take such measures as may be deemed necessary
to prevent such loss or damage or to correct the dan-
gerons or unsafe condition of the mine or works thereof,
which shall be at the expense of the ivsscc. However,
the lessee shall not be held responsible for delays
or casualties occasioned by causes beyond the

lessee’s control.

Sec. 8. Heirs and successors in intercst. Each obliga-
tion hereunder shall extend to and be binding upon, and
every benefit hereof shall inure to the heirs, executors,
administrators, successors, or assigns of the respective

parties hereto.

SIGNATURE OF LESSEE(S)

Sec. 9. Unlawful Interest.
to, Congress, or Resident Commissioner, after his
election or appointment, or either before or after he has
qualified and during his continuance in otfice, and no
officer, agent, or vinplsyce of the Department of the
Interior, except as provided in the appropriate regula-
tions, shall be admitted to any share or part in this
lease or derive any benefit that may arise therefrom; and
the provisions of Sec. 3741 of the Revised Statutes of
the United States, as amended (41 U.S.C. Sec. 22), and
Secs. 431, 432, and 433, Title 18 U.S.C., relating to
contracts, enter into and form a part of this lease so far
as the same may be applicable.

THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

By ___
(Authorized Officer)

(Title)

lf this lease is executed by a corporation, it mus( bear the ¢

orporate seal

No Member of, or Delegate ’W‘

(Date)
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GOVI.NOR
DAVID F, CARGO
CHAIRMAN
()II‘(k)bﬂiEIﬂLATHCNN'CRJLJLIHSSICHN LAND commrssionss
STATE OF NEw MEXICO ALEX..J' ARMIJO
P, O. BOX 2088 . SANTA FE
87801 .dﬂ:ﬁx»ntnfﬂk
lncnl‘nav - DIRECTOR
April 17, 1969
Re: case No. 4047
Mr. Jason Kellahin Order No. R-3725
Kellahin & Pox
Attornay: at Law

Applicart.
Post Office Box 1769

Santa Pe, New Mexico

Dear Sir;

Enclosegd herewi th

are two cops.
s’on order recen

referenceg Commis-~
tly enteregd in

the subject case.,

Very truly yours,

7 G2

A, L, PORTER, Jr.
Secretary%Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to;
Hobhe n~a

TR e UL x
Artesia o¢e X
Aztec OoCe

—
Other Mr,

Jerome p, Matking and Mr, Earl! y State Engineer Office
and My, Harolqd Berendsg




Docket No. 5-69

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING -~ WEDNESDAY -FEBRUARY 16, 1969

OIL CONSERVATICN COMMISSION - 8:30 A. M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE

BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

(1) Consideration of the o0il allowable for March, 1969;

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
March, 1969, from thirteen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy,
and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico; consideration of the
allowable production of gas from nine prorated pools in
San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico.

In the matter of Case No. 3834 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order Mo. R-3479, which order suspended for a
period of one year beginning August 1, 1968, certain portions
of Rules 14 (A) and 15 (A) of the General Rules and Regulations
for the prorated gas pools of Northwest New Mexico, promulgated
by Order No. R-1670, as amended. All interested parties may
appear and show why said Order No. R03479 should or should not

{(Continued@ from the January 15, 1969, Reqular Hearing)

Application of Martin Yates, III, for an exception to Crder No.
R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as
amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced
in conjunciion with the production of o0il on the surface of the
ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico,
after January 1, 1969, Said exception would be for the appli-
cant's Cordie King Well No. 1 located in Unit L of Section 22,
Township 23 South, Range 26 East, Kark Canyon (Delaware) Pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority io continue
to dispose of produced salt water in an unlined surface pit
located in the aforesaid quarter-quarter section.

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 3834: (Reopened):
pe rescinded.

CASE 3996

CASE 4026

(Continued from the January 15, 1969, Regular Hearing)

Application fo Fred Pool Drilling Company for an exreption to
Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant
in the above-styled cause, seeks asn exception to Order No.
R-3221, as amended, which orxrder prohibits the disposal of water
produced in conjunction with the production of oil on the sur-
face of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties,
New Mexico, after January 1, 1969. Said exception would be for
the applicant'’s leases located in Sections 8 and 9, Township

25 South, Range 30 East, Corral Canyon-Delaware Pool, Eddy
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CASE 4027:

CASE 4046:
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CASE 4047:

{Case 4026 continued)

County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to continue
to dispose of produced salt water in three unlined surface
pits located in the SW/4 NW/4 and the SE/4 SE/4 of said
Section 8, and the sSW/4 SW/4 of said Section 9.

(Continued from the January 15, 1969, Regular Hearing)
Application of MacDonald 0il Corporation for an exception to
Order No. R-322]1, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Appli-
cant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order
No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of
water produced in conjunction with the production of ¢0il on
the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt
Counties, New Mexico, after January 1, 1969. Said exception
would be for the applicant's Sinclair Parke Well No. 1 located
in Unit F of Section 22, Township 17 South, Range 30 East,
Jackson Abo Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Appl.cant seeks
authority to continue to dispose of produced salt water in an
unlined surface pit located in the aforesaid Unit F.

Application of Texaco, Inc., for an exception to Order No.
R-3221, as amended, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as
amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced
in conjunction with the production of o0il or gas on the surface
of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties,

New Mexico, after January 1, 19€69. Said exception would be for
the applicant’'s New Mexico State CR Lease located in Section 32,
Township 19 South, Range 32 East, Lusk Field, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant sceks authority to continue to dispose of
produced salt water in an unlined surface pit located in Unit

F of said Section 32. 1In the altcrnative, applicant seeks the
extension of that area excepted from the provisions of Order (3)
of said Order No. R-3221 by Order No. R-3221-B to include the
aforesaid Section 32.

Application of Larry C. Squires for an exception to Order No.
R-3221, as amended, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221,

as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced
in conjunction with the production of 0il or gas on the surface
ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico,
after January 1, 1969. Said exception would authorize the
applicant to dispose of produced salt water into three natural
salt lakes located in Lea County, New Mexico, as follows:
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CASE 4048:

CASE 3993;

(Continued Case 4047:)

Laguna Plata, sometimes referred to as Laguna
Grande located in Sections 2, 3, 9, 10, and 11,
Township 20 South, Range 32 East;

Laguna Gatuna, sometimes referred to as Salt
Lake, located in Sections 7, 17, 18, 19, and
20, Township 20 South, Range 33 East;

Laguna Tonto, located in Sections 32 and 33,
Township 19 South, Range 33 East, and Section
4, Township 20 South, Range 33 East,

Application of C. W. Trainer for an exception to Order No,
R-3221, as amended, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in

the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No.
R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water
produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas on
the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, &nd Roosevelt
Counties, New Mexico, after January 1, 1969. Said exception
would be for the applicant’s leases located in Section 24,
Townahip 19 Bouth, Range 33 East and in Sections 19, 20, 29,
30, Township 1S South, Range 34 East, undesignated Queen pool,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose
of salt water produced by wells completed on said leases in
unlined surface pits on said leases.

(De Novo) B

Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for the
creation of a new pool and for special pool rules, Lea County,
New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sseks the creation of a
new Pennsylvanian cil pool to be designated the North Baum-
Upper Pennsylvanian Pool comprising the following-described
landss

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANOE 33 EAST, Lea County, N.Mex.
8ection 19: E/2

Section 20: NW/4 and 8/2

S8ection 21: 8W/4

and for the promulgation of temporary special rules therefor,
including a provision for 160-acre apacing and proration units
and the assignment of S0-acre allowables,

Applicant further sceks the contraction of the Lazy J-
Pennsylvanian Pool by the deletion from said pool of the E/2
of Section 20 and the W/2 of Section 21, both in the aforesaig
Township and Rangs,.
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CASE 4049:

CASE 4050:

(Case 3993 continued)

Upon application of Max W. Coll, II, this case will be
heard De Novo under the provsions of Rule 1220.

Application of Standard Oil Company of Texas for an exception
+0 Order No. R-3221, as amended, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to
Oxrder No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the dis-
posal of water produced in conjunction with the production of
0il or gas on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves,
and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico, after January, 1969. Said
exception would be for the applicant's wells located in Section
5, Township 24 South, Range 38 East, and in Section 32, Town-
ship 23 South, Range 38 East, Stateline-Ellenburger Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to continue to
dispose of produced salt water in an unlined surface pit loca-
ted in the NE/4 of said Section 5.

Application of Texaco Inc. for an exception to Order No.
R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No.
R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of
water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or
gas on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and
Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico, after January 1, 1969. Said
exception would be for the applcant's T. W. Heflin Federal
Well No. 1 located in Unit O of Section 24, Township 23 South,
Range 31 East, Cotton Draw Brushy Canyon Pool, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to continue to dispose

of produced salt water in an unlined pit located in said Unit
O.

Scutheastern nomenclature case calling for an order for the
creation, extension, and contraction of certain pools in Lea,
Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico:

(a) Create a new peol in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified
as an oil pool for Delaware production and designated as the
Revelation-Delaware Pool comprising the following:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
Section 18: NW/4 SE/4

Further, for the assignment of approximately 18,120 barrels
of o0il discovery allowable to the discovery well Marathon
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{Case 4051 continued)

0il Company's Miller Ranch Unit Well No. 1,

located in
Unit J of said Section 18.

(b) Create a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified
as an oil pool for San Andres Production and designated as the
West Sawyer-San Andres Pool comprising the following:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 33: SW/4 sSW/4 :

Further, for the assignment of approximately 24,720 barrels
of oil discovery allowable to the disccocvery well Coastal
States Gas Producing Company's Santa Fe Well No. 1,

located
in Unit M of said Section 33.

{(c) Create a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico,classified
as a gas poocl for Cisco production and designated as the
fordinkus-Cisco Gas Pool. The discovery well is Charles B.
Read's Anderson State Well 1 ¥, located in Unit G of Section

14, Township 18 South, Range 24 East, Said pool should
comprise:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 24 EAST, NMPM
Section 14: E/2

(d) Create a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified
as an oil pool for Devonian production and designated as the
Midway-Devonian Pool. The discovery well is Union 0Oil Company
of California's Midway State Well No. 1, located in Unit F

of Section 12, Township 17 South, Range 36 East, NMPM,

Said
pool should comprise:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
Section 12: NW/4

(e) Create a new pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, classified
as a gas pool for Grayburg-San Andres production and designated
as the Sams Ranch Grayburg-San Andres Gas Pool. The discovery

well is Midwest 0Oil Corporation Federal A No. 1 lccated in Unit

L of Sec¢tion 10, Township 14 South, Range 28 East, NMPM. Said
pool should comprise:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 10: SW,4

Section 15: XNW/4
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(f) Contract the Inkbe Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, by the deletion of the following
described area:

TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 15: S/2, NE/4, and E/2 NW/4

(g) Extend the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 10 SQUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 15: All

(h) Extend the Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
; Section 31: NE/4

é TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
i Section 1l: SE/4

(i) Extend the East Benson-Yates Pool in Eddy County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
Section 18: N/2 SW/4

{j) Extend the East Bluitt-San Andres Pool in Roosevelt
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
Section 18: SW/4

(k) Extend the Bluitt-Wolfcamp Gas Pool in Roosevelt County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 32: E/2

(1) Extencd the Cato-San Andres Pool in Chaves County, New
Mexico, to include therei.:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Section 5: SW/4
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(m) Extend the West Henshaw-Grayburg Pool in Eddy County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Section 4: Lot 8

(n) Extend the North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy
County, New Mexico,to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 24 EAST, NMPM
Section 8: All ' -
Section 16: All

Section 17: All

(o) Extend the Lazy J-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 19: NE/4
Seecion 20: NW/4

(p) Extend the McMillan-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Sectiecn 19: All

(q) Extend the Quail-Queen Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 11: E/2

(r) Extend the Sulimar-Queen Pocl in Chaves County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section 13: S/2 SE/4
Section 24: MNW/4 NE/4
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(s) Extend the North vVacuum-Abo Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 E2ST, NMPM
Section 24: Sg/4

(t) Extend the vertical limits of the North Baum-Upper
Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include

all of the Upper Pennsylvanian formation in the interval
from 9554 feet to 9814 feet on the log of the Coastal States
Federal "20" Well No. 2, located in Unit N of Section 20,
Township 13 South, Range 33 East, NMPM.
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; 2INITED STATES
2
Dg_iPART ENT OF THE INTERIOR HM 8146 (4,20c)
BUR e OF LAND MANAGEMENT SLUP Application

PIVISIBN OF LaNDS & NIKERALS
PROGRAY MANAGEMENT & LAND OFriICL
P. O, Box 1luyug
Santa Fe, New MYexico 87501

November 14, 1968

(ii;glaé' §//57§/:}7

Mr, Larry C. Squires
Post Office Box 774
Hobbs, Hew Mexico 88240

Dear ¥r. Squires:

This is in reference to your application New Hexico
8146 for a special land-use permit to utilize, for
salt water disposdl purposes, the three lakes known
as Laguna Plata, Laguna Gatuna and Laguna Tonto,
located in T. 20 S., Ks, 32 and 33 £E.; amd T, 19 S.,
R. 33 E., N. Mex. Prin. Mer., New lexico.

Before further consideration can be piven your appli-
cation, it will be necessary that you furnish a copy

of the approval from the Cil Conservation Commission

of lew Mexico, authorizing your disposal operitions.

Your prompt compliance is requested.

Sincerely yours,

J4] Harwld A. Berends

Chief, Branch of Lands

cc: 0il Conservation Commission
of New Mexico .
Post Office Sox 2085
Santa Fe, Hew Yexico 87501

o

Attention: Hr. Daniel S. Mutter




ki b
et

Dccket No. 8-69

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING -~ WEDNESDAY - MARCH 19, 1969

OIL CONSERVATICN COMMISSION -~ 9 A. M., MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OI'FICE

BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 3936:

Consideration of the oil allowable for April, 1969;

Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
April, 1969, from thirteen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy,
and Roosevelt Counties, New Maxico. Consideration of the
allowable production of gas from nine prorated pools in

San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties,

New Mexico
fer April, 1969.

{Continued from the February 19, 1969, Regular Hearing)

CASE 4048:

Applicaticn of Martin Yates, III, for an exception to Order
No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks ar exception to Order No.
R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of
water produced in conjunction with the production of o0il on
the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt
Counties, New Mexico, after January 1, 1969. Said exception
would be for the applicant's Cordie King Well No. 1 located
in Unit L of Section 22, Township 23 South, Range 26 East,
Dark Canyon (Delaware) Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Appli-~
cant seeks authority to continue to dispose of produced salt

water in an unlined surface pit located in the aforesaid
quarter-quarter section.

iContinued from the February 19, 1969, Regular Hearing)

-2 d
Application of C. W. Prainer for an exception to Order No,

R- 3221, as amended, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the abcove-styled cause, secks an exception to Order No.
R-322!, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of
water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or
gas on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and
rRosgevelt Counties, New Mexico, after January 1, 1969. Said
exceprion would be for the applicant . leases located in
Section 24, Townsnip 19 South. Range 33 East and in Sections
12, 20, 2¢, 30, Township 19 South, Rang= 34 East, undesignated
Queen pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Apglicant seeks authority

to dispose of s3]t water produced by wells completed on said
leases in unlined surface pits on said leases.

(Continued from the February 19, 1969, Reqular Hearing)

Applization of Larry C. Squires for an exception to Order No.
E-3221, as amend=d, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicart, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221,
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{Case 4047 continued)

CASE 4077:

as amended, which crder prohibits the disposal of water
produced in conjunction with the production of o0il or gas

on the surface ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt
Counties, New Mexico, after January 1, 1969. Said exception
would authorize thes applicant to dispase cf produced salt
water into three natural salt lakes located in Lea County,
New Mexico, as follows:

Laguna Plata, sometimes referred to as Laguna
Grande located in Sections 2, 3, 9, 10, and
11, Township 20 South, Range 32 East;

Laguna Gatuna, sometimes referred to as Salt
Lake, located in Sections 7, 17, 18, 19, and
20, Township 20 South, Range 33 East;

Laguna Tonto, iocated in Sections 32 and 33,
Township 19 South, Range 33 East. and Section
4, Township 20 South, Range ‘33 East,.

In the matter of the application of the 0il Conservation
Commission of New Mexico upon its own motion for an order for
the creation, extension, contraction, and abolishment of
certain pools in Lea,; Eddy. Roosevelt and Chaves Counties,
New Mexico.

(a) Create a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified
as a gas pool for Devonian production and designated as the
Mid Bell Lake-Devonian Gas Pocl. The discovery well is
Coni.lnental Cil Company ‘s Bell Lake Unit No. 10 located in
Unit F of Section 19, Township 23 South, Range 34 East, NMPM.
Said pool should comprise:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 19: NW/4

(b) Create a new pool in Eddy County, New i{exico, classified
as a gas pool for Merrow production and designated as the Boyd-
Morrow Gas Pocl. The dicscovery well is Yates Petroleum
Corporation's Boyd BN Gas Com No. 1 located in Unit H of
Section 15, 7Township 19 South, Range 25 East, NMPM. Said pool
should comprise:

TOWNSHIP 19 SCUTH, RANGE 25 EASI, NMPM
SECTION 15: E/2
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{Case 4077 continued)

(c) Create a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified
as a gas pool for Atoka production and designated as the

South Carlsbad-Atoka Gas Pool. The discovery well is Pennzoil
United, Inc.'s Mobil 12 Federal No. 1 located in Unit G of
Section 12, Township 23 South, Range 2& East, MMPM. Said

pool should comprise:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 12: N/2

{d) Create a new pcol in Lea County, New Mexico, classified
as an oil pool for Lower Wolfcamp production and designated
as the Cerca-Lower Wolfcamp Pool. The discovery well is The
Superior 0il Company‘'s State “L" No. 1 lecated in Unit P of
Section 33, Township 13 South, Range 34 East, NMPM. Said

puel should comprise:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 33: SE/4

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 4: E/2 and SW/4

(e) Create a new pool in Lea County., New Mexico, classified
as a gas pool for Queen production and desidnated as the
East Corbin-Queen Gas Pool. The discovery well is Cities
Service 0il Company‘s Corbin B No. 1 located in Unit H of
Section 10, Townshrip 18 South, Range 33 East, NMPM, Said

pool should comprise:

TOWNSHID 18 S0UtTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 10: NE/4

{f) Create a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified

as a gas pool for Atoka production and designated as the

Osnudo-Atoka Gas Pool. The discovery well is Texaco, Inc.'s
1 located in Unit B of Section 25,

New Mexico "DB" State No.
Said pool should

Township 20 South, Range 35 Fast, NMPM.
comprise:

TCWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 25: NE/4

{g) Abolish the West Allison-Pennsylvanian Pool in Roosevelt
County, New Mexico. desaribed as:
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{CASE 4077 Continued:

TOWNSHIP 8 SuuTiH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 36: NE/4

: TOWNSHIP 8 SCUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
; SECTION 31: Nw/A4

: {h) Extend the Middle Allison-Pennsylvanian Pool in
| Roosevelt and l.ea Counties, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH. RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 36: NE/4

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 31: N/2

TOWNSHIP 9 SCUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 1: NE/4 and sw/4

(i) Contract the Lidy J-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, by the deletion of the following described area:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 20: NE/4

{i) Extend the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPEM

SECTION 13: SE/4

TOWNSHIP 13 SJOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST.

SECTION 18: Sw/4 .

| SECTION 1S: iw/4

; SECTION 20: NE/4

{k) Extend the Arkaiansas Junction-San Andres Pool in Lea
County, New Magxico.to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST. NMPM
SECTION 12: SE/4

{1} Extend the N>rth Bagley-Lower Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea
County . New Mex1:G. to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 31 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 32: sW/4
SECTTON 33i: &W/4

JOWNEHIE

i2 $OUT:, KANGE 33 EAST, NMPM

SECTIIN 4. W/
SECTION 5 NE/4
SECTON 9. W/2




L ——————————————————— e

-5~

Regular Hearing - March 19, 1969 Docket No. 8-69

(Case 4077 Continued)

{m} Extend the Cerca-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to .include therein:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 34: SW/4

{n) Extend the King-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 1l: NW/4
SECTION 2: NE/4

(o) Extend the Scutheast Lea-Wolfcamp Gas Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include thérein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 25: SW/4

(p) Extend the East Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 20: NE/4

{d) Extend the North Morton Permo-~Pennsylvanian Pool in
Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 29: SW/4

{ .
(r) Extend the Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH. RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 36: E/2

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 31: W/2

(s) Extend the West Ranger Lake-Devonian Gas Pool in Lea

County, New Mexico, to indlude therein:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
GECTION 26: S/2
SECTION 27: S/2
SECTION 34-: N/2
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(t)

Extend the East Shoe Bar-Devonian Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP_16 S34TH, RANGE 36 RASE, WMBM
SECTION 31: N/2

(u)

Extend the Siete-San Andres Pool in Chaves County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 165 SW/4

SECTION 21l: NW/4

{(v) Extend the Todd-Lower San Andres Pool in Roosevelt
County, New Mexicao, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 29: SE/4

(w) Extend the Tulk-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 26: SW/4

{x)

Extend the South Vacuum~Rone
Ny vy

ings Pool in Lea County,
Mcw Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHTP 18 SCUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMFM
SECTION 27: NE/4

(Contirued from the March 5, 1969, Examiner Hearing)

Application »of . . Sivley for a dual completion and saltk
water disposal, Lea lounty, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled caure, seeks authority to dually complete his
Federal Silver Well No. 4 located in the SW/4 SE/4 of Section
28, Township 20 Scuth, Range 34 East, Lynch Yates-Seven Rivers
Pool, in such a manner as to permit producticn of oil from
the Yates-Seven Rivers formations and the disposal of pro-

duced salt water int. the Lower Seven Rivers formation.




Ty
LN &1

SORN CHE

OIL COMGURVIATION CONXISSION OF Nt 1sNICO

APPLICATION OF LARRY . SQUIRES
: FOR AN BXCEPTION TO i PROVISIONS . o
: OF ORDER R-3221, AS AMENDED, Li2 C/% o 4/&’%7
! COUNYY, NEW MEXICO oo

1

1

| APPLICATION
1

|

Conmes now LARRY C. SQUIRES ond applies to the Qil
Conservation Commicsion oi New liexico rorxr an exception to the
provisions oI 0il Conservation Commission Order No. R-3221,
as anended, to weralt the disposal of produced water in three
natural salt la:es in Lea County, New feico, and in support
i thereoi would show the Commission:

1. Applicant is the owner or lessee of the surface
Py

interests in the area by this eapplication, and has

applied fox special use permits, or business leases, for the

purpose of instituting a salt water disposal systemn, s Zollows:

]

J
]

(2) Applicant proposes to GLspoc
33

ai & Of produccd water
in the following natural 1

1t S:
Laguna Piata, also sometines redferred to as

Laguna Grande, located in Sections 2, 3, ¢,

and 11, in wownship 20 South, Renge 32 Hast,
LWL PW., Lea County, New Henico.
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Yar in enzesys ol che enloride content ol waternr nroducad o

)

oil wells opcreting wn the ara

o

AL Yhore is no dresh water proaucad in the vicindly

o cald

) -

lelos, ond the use of

&
QJ

id Llooos will not endanjoer

o

any Zresh waiter supply nor crecte ony possibililty ol pollu-

tion not alrecady vicsent undeyX nauvusadl condit ions.

T Y TN R 3 - g
THERSIPORE, cpplicant

et

-~

sreys that this epplication

s
by P

’

Jor hearing bexore The Comnission ox iis duly appointed

axaniner, and that a7ter notice and hearing as reduired by

law, the Commicsion cnter its order granting an excepilon to

the provisions of Order NMo. R-2221, as cumended , to permit

disposal of produced weler as prayed HoX.
Respoctivlly submitted,

LARRY C. SQUIRES
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DEPOSITIONS, WEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERY TESTINONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P. O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 2436491 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

BFFORE THE

NEW MEXTICGC OIYL, CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
Februvarv 19, 1969

REGULAR HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Larrv C.
Squires for an exception
to Order No. R-3221, as
amended, Lea Countv,

New Mexico.

e et s e st Nl Nt e st

BEFORF: A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary, Director
Alex J. Armijo, Land Commissioner
George Hatch, Counsel

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

Case No. 4047




MR. PORTER: <Case No. 4047.

MR. HATCH: Case 4047, application of Larrvy C. Squires

f for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Lea Countv,

New Mexico.

MR. KELLAUTIN: Jason Xellahin, Kellahin and Fox,
arpearing for the anplicant. I would like to ask that this case

be continued to the March 19th hearing.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Hatch, do vou have any letter of

communication from other interested parties?

————e T
—————e T —

MR. HATCH: T have a letter from U. S. Potash and
Chemical Company from Farl H. Miller, Executive Vice President.

I will read part of it. It says:

"U. §. Potash and Chemical Company stronglv objects

to anv approval consideration for Case No, 4047, due to the

fact it is imperative in our opinion that additional facts,

information, and technicsl data must he secured concernina the

resence of commercial minerals in the Lagoon areas prior Lo

U
o~

any decision. The additional time of at least one vear is
respectfully recommended and needed for procurement of facts
and data, so this information can be cavably evaluated in

keering with proper conservation of votential commercial

1

mineral resources.,'

And then there is a letter frem Jerome D. Matkins, and
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theore is a lotter attached that savs:

"nclosed 1s the letter of U. &

S. PYotash and Chemical

Companv which was furnished my client, who

is vrotesting the

referenced case. I was recuested to forward the letter to vou,.

My clients are nrotestinog the case on substantially the same

arounds as U, S. Potash and Chemical Companvy

Siacned, Jerome D, Matkins,

MR. KFLLAHIN: My, Matkins advised me that he intended

to hbe rresent to present testimonv in this case, but did ask

for a 30-dav continuance in an effort to work out our problems.

We would appreciate a 30-dav continuance, but I would be aquite

unreasonable to the one-vear continuance.

MR, POPTEP: The Commission will continue Case 4047

to the Reaular Hearing on *arch 19th. Commissioner Hatch,

would vou please notifv the neonle who corresponded

vith us
bv letter that this

s action has been takon, I Sssune

wr, ¥ellahin will notifv bic client.
MR, R AN . T ovould 1ivte o s iy, Taten Lo also
notify the U, 5, 0, F affice an Carlshad. I was btoallineg with

this movrning, and T othink thov arve 3n tho cano,
poavaRe s and nessih Baroan 7 Lang

N
COITY G

atready notifiad thom,



STATE OF NEW MENICO )
‘ ) ss

COUNTY OF BERNATYLLO )

I, SAMUEI. MORTFLETTF, Court Revorter in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do herebvy certifv that
the foregoing and attached Transcrint of Hearina before the
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported hv me,
and that the same is a true and correct record of the saiad

proceedings, to the best of mv knowledge, skill and ability.

-
e

/ .
) / ;/‘) " /) o T ) //‘ »
l-gZ?ZVQ?ZZﬁf;ﬁ[ ,,/ﬁgfg;;(cﬁff2i2f353
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SOUTHWESTERN LABORATORIES
FORT WORTH DALLAS HOUSTON MIDLAND BEAUMONT TEXARKANA

CONSULTING. ANALYTICAL CHEMISTS

AND TESTING CNGINEERS

}‘iidland, Texas 2-13-69 File No C-1902-R1
Report of tests on Water
To Mr. Ed L. Reed Date Rec’d. 2-12-69
Received from Mr. Ed L. Reed

Identification Marks  Lea County, New Mexico, Larry Squires, sampled by Joe
Reed, Halfway Bar, from tap, 2 wells, WL. - 42.5'.

Mg /L
Chloride ---==~-====~-- 362
Sulfate --=-~-=-==--=-- 309
Conductivity ----=---- 1861 Micromhos/cm ¢ 25° C.

Copies: 3cc tr. «d L. Reed

SOUTII\VES\TERN LABORATORIES

Lab.No. C-5121 ”ﬁ/éL }VL /g(w/%o\

Qur letters anid reports are for the exclusive vse of the ~lents to whom they are addressed. The usc of our names must receive our prior written approval. Our lettery
and reports apply only to the samples tested and sre not necessarily indicative of the qualitics of identical or similar preducts.

FORM NO. 130-B




SOUTHWESTERN LABORATORIES
FORT WORTH DALLAS HOUSTON MIDLAND BEAUMONT TEXARKANA

CONSULTING, ANALYTICAL CHEMISTS
AND TESTING ENGINEERS

. Midland,  qpexas  2-13-09 File No._C~1902-R1

Report of tests on Water
To Mr. Ed L. Reed Date Rec’d. 2-12-69
Received from Mr. Ed L. Reed

Identification Marks Lea County, New Mexico, Larry Squires, sampled by Joe
Reed, #16, Sec. 25-T20G, R32E, from waste trough,
WL. - 39.58'.

Mg/L
Chloride =---=-=~=-c=--- 85
Sulfate ~=~=-===-=-v==- 82
Conductivity =--==-----= 837 Micromhos/cm ¢ 25° C.

Copies: 3cc lir. Ed L. Reed

SOUTHWESTERN LABORATGRIES

Lab.No. ¢-5120 {/O\'lvp“ M /grcvé{

Our letters ard reports are for the exclusive use of the clients to whom they are addressed. The use of our names must receive our prior written approval. Our letters
and 12ports apply only to the sarples tested and are not necessarily indicative of the qualities of idantical or similar products.

YoM RO, 130-8B




SOUTHWESTERN LABORATORIES
FORT WOLTH DALLAS HOUSTON MIDLAND BEAUMONT TEXARKANA

CONSULTING, ANALYTICAL CHEMISTS
AND TESTING ENGINEERS

_*“,‘ﬁzig}fP_q_,? e — Texas £-13-62 File No - 1_?9_2_._Rl
Report of tests on Water
To Hr. Ed L. Reed Date Rec'd. 2'12‘69
Received from Mr. Ed L. Reed

Identification Marks Lea County, New Mexico, Larry Squires, sampled by Joe
Reed, Spring #1, SE end of Taguna Plata at head water.

Mg /L
Chloride =====~==~-==- 8864
Sulfate ~=-=~==~===---~-- 11930
Conductivity -----=--- 10,000 # Micromhos/cm ¢ 25° C.

Copies: 3cc bir. md L. Reed

SOUTHWESTERN ILABORATORIES
Lo -
/Q@é/é IVL ‘@u%/f\
4

Our letters and reports are for the cxclusive use of the clients to whom they are sddressad. The use of our names must receive our prior written approval. Our lettess
and veperts apply only to the samples tested and are not necessarily indicative of the qualities of identical or similar products.

Lab. No. C_r;122

FORM RO. 130-B




SOUTHWESTERN LABORATORIES
FORT WORTH DALLAS HOUSTON MIDLAND BEAUMONT TEXARKANA

CONSULTING, AMAL YTICAL CHiCMiISTS

AND TESTING ENGINEERS

Midland, Texas 2-13-69 _File No C'l?_()_Q_-Rl
Report of tests on Water
To Mr. Ed L. Reed Date Rec’d. 2-12-69

Received from

Identification Marks

Copies:

Lab. No.

QOur lelters and reports are for the cxclusive use of the ¢lenta to whom they are oddressed. The usc of our names must receive otir prior written apr~oval. Qur letters

C~5123

Mr. Ed L. Reed

Lea County, New Mexico, Larry Squires, sampled by Joe
Reed, Spring #2, due East of Laguna Plata at head water.

Mg /L
Chloride ===-=c==m==-- 7446
Suifate --=--------- 12743
Conductivity =--=----- 10,000 # Micromhos/cm ¢ 25° C.

3ce Mr. Ed .. Reead

SOUTHWESTERN LABORATORIES

/ iﬁé‘\ /71 ,/g‘cu:Z/,?

'

and 1tports apply only to the samples tested and are not necassarily indicative of the uualitics of identical or similar products.

P ORM NO. 130.B




SOUTHWESTERN LABORATORIES
FORT WORTH DALLAS

HOUSTON MIDLAND BEAUMONT TEXARKANA

CONSULTING. ANALYTICAL CHEMISTS
AND TESTING ENGINEERS

— M_J;dla_p.d’_- Texas 2-13-69 File No G- 19_0_3"R 1
Report of tests on Waterxr
To Mr. Ed L. Reed Date Rec’d. 2-12-69
Received frdm Mr. Ed L. Reed

Identification Marks  Lea County, New Mexico, Larry Squires, by Joe Reed,
Spring #3, just North of #2, 200 ft., at head water.

Mg/l
Chloride ===<---c-mwv-- 7446
Sulfate -====~===m-=-- 11755
Conductivity ========~

Copies: 3cc Mr. Ed L. Reed

SOUTHWESTERN LABORATORIES

C-5124 y‘w% H g(ut/é

Our letters and reports are for the exclusive use ol the clients to whom they are addressed. The use o/our names must receive our prior written approval. Our letters
and reports apply only to the samples tested and are not necessarily indicative of the qualities of identical or similar products.
FORM NO. 1308

Lab. No.
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

February 20, 1969

Mr. Robert S. Fulton
Regional Mining Supervisor

et M ed
U. S. Geological Survey 19, CINATI '
Carlsbad, New Mexico 88220 i ZZ '/_( 7
Dale >

Dear Mr. Fulton:

Case 4C47; Application of Larry C. Squires
for &n exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Lea
County, New Mexico, has been continued to March 13, 1969,
by the Commission.

Very truly yours,

GEORGE M. HATCH
ATTORNEY

FNE X O
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OiL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

Februaxy 20, 1969

Mr. Jerome D. Matkins
Attorney at Law o
Post Office Drawer N H L SOOI

Carlsbad, New Mexico 83220 > .
‘ " 3 )5’
. ﬁm'z«'aw e ..
Dear Mr., Matkins:

Case 4047: Application cf Larry C. Squires
for an exception to Orxder No. R-3221, as anmended, Lea
County, New Mexico, has been convinued to March 19, 1969,
by the Commission.

Vexry Lruly yours,

GEORGE ¥M. HATCH
ATTORNEY

H

irn
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New Mexive Ci Congsernvation Commission
State Land Gifice Building
Santa Fe, New dexice 87501

Attention: Mr, A. 1., Porter

Pear My, Porter: S

inclosed is the teiier of U, 5, Potash & Chemical Company,
which was furnished my client, who is portesting the referenced Case,

I was requested to forward the letter to you,

My clients are protesting the Case on substantially thoe same
grounds as U, S, Potash & Chemical Company. ) e~

Yours very truly,
o

b
\4“‘ s /\
\ ol ISR

. .
I . oo~
\L/‘ N \\ IR A LT

Jerome DL Matkins

C*n

TDM:hj

Enc.




ROBERT

JASON W. KELLAHIN

Foro

KELLAHIN AND FOX
ATTORNEYS AT LAW

r~
sa'y £AST SAN FRANCISCO STREET =
pOSGT OFFICE BOX 176G = <X

-

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

TELEPHONE ga2-4315
AREA CopE 505

Japuary 5, luod

2,

New liexico oil conservation comalssion

post Office Boz 200w
ganta Fe, New Me:tico

Re: Application of Larxy C. gquires

centlemens:

Enclosed please £ind original and two copies of an
application by the apove-named, LO¥r @n exception
to provisions of Orxderxr RrR--3221, as emended, 1Lea
county, New peico, which please set for the
sebruary 19th hearing. -

vours very truly.

\ L
R e LN B

~

-

\

JASON W. KELLAHIN

jvii;peg
Enc. as stated

gt
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9348

9349
9350

9351

9352

9353

9358

9359
9360

" Sec. 27 - NEX, s%nwzgmuiwzz, NYSEY, SWASEL

3-28-69 0&G Appl.
Stanley Szepanski o
T. 24 S. - R. 20 VI. el
Sec, 23 ~ SEX% 2
Sec., 26 = W%, S=k

Sec. 35 - N%

To 25 So - Ro 20 W.

Sec. 11 - EX%, Wk 12890

Public Sale Application
Request for Indian Fee Patent

4-1-69 Potassiuvm Application
Datiiel S, Harrotn, BUI\'EEI:- [versida Dr., Carlsbad, NM 88220

"T. ZOS.-R. 33E. Q
¢ Sec. 22-S¥NEY, sy, ESNX, SEX

=3 BT g
Ce -

3 ey, g
Sec, 26 - All

Sec, 28 - SWYNEX, SF',

4=1-69 Sulphur Application

W, G. McCoy, P, O, Box ESSZ, Roswell, NM 88201

T. 21 So - R. 26 Eo

See. 26 - NoiNEy, NI, Sk

ec, - NE W S

Sec, 32 - SWyNek, MILSWY

Sec, 33 -~ SEiNwXk

Tn 22 So - Ro 26 Eo

Sec, 9 = SWisSWX% 420 Acres

4-1-69 Sulphur Application
Wo G’o I-LCCOY
T. 22 S. = R. 26 E.

Sec, 20 = NAXNW%, SWiNWY, MWiSWY, Skowlk, SWiSEY

Sec., 23 - Wk

Sec, 26 - SEXsWk 640 Acres

4=1-69 0&G Appl,

Texaco, Inc., Box 3109, Midland, Tex. 79701

T. 15 S, - R, 10 E.

Sec. 27 - NMIHW)

Sec, 34 - SW%, WiSEX

T. 16 S. - R. 10 E.

Sec, 6 ~ Lots 2,3 355,32 Acres

Right of Way
Ddrhi AF LTnw
Nagiie Va vray

2560 Acres

4-2-69 0&G Appl,

Henry W, Busch, P, 0O, Box 4197, E1 Paso, Tex. 79914
T. 25 S. = R. 17 W,

Sec, 1 - All 640 Acres

4=2-69 0&G Appl,

Henry W, Busch, P, 0., Box 4197, El Paso, Tex. 7J)914
T, 258, - R, 17 W,

Sec, 3 - All 640 Acres

Right of Way

4-2-69 Sulphur Application

R. W, Leonard, 200 Houaton St., ¥r., Worth, Tex., 76102
T. 26 S. nd R. 29 Ec

Sec, 31 ~ Lots 6,7

Sec, 33 - Lots 5 thru 12

Sec, 34 ~ Lots S5 thru 12 593,66 Acres

kkkkkkkickkkkiik




W 9340

M 9341

N 9342
N 9343

NM 9344

MM 9345

M 9346

M 9347

3-27-69 0&G Appl.

Chevron 011 Co, :

T, 28 S, = R, 2 E. S

Sec. 30 - Lots 2,3,4, EiW%, B
Sec, 33 - All

7 o . D N
T. s e T ANe & lae

Sec. 9 - All
TO 29 So - R. 1 E.
Sec, 10 -~ All 2521.02 Acres

3-27-69 0&G Appl.
Chevron 01l Co.

T. 29 So"R.SE.~
Sec, 5 - All

Sec, 7 - All

Sec, 10 - A1l

TO ngo-RQZE.

Sec, 11 - All 2560 Acres
3=-27-69 0&G Appl.

Stanley Szepanski, 3625 Central Ave. NG, Albugquergue, NM
T. 26 S. = R. 22 W, 87106

Sec, 24 - Lots 1,2,3,4, WXNEY, SEX

Se+, 25 - Lots 1,2,3,4, CEX

T. 27 S. - R, 22 W,

Sec, 12 - All

Sec. 13 - All 1733.46 Acres

Public Sale Auction
Right of Way

3-28-69 C&G Appl. A

Richard B. Addis, Suite 1016, Bank of New Mexwirn Rldg.,
P. 0. Box 1457, Albuquerque, WM 87193

T.ll Nc - Ro 3 W.

Sec, 5 - Lot 6, W%

T. 12 No "'Ro BWQ

Sec, 28 ~ Lots 1,2,4,7,8,11,13,16,18, NEW Y, NEXNEY
Sec. 29 - sh%. WhANYL, NERWYL, MILNEX

Sec., 30 - All 1797 Acres

3-28-69 0&G Appl.

Richard B. Addis

Te 11 Noe = Re 3 W,

Sec, 7 - All

Sec, 18 - All

T. 11 N. - Rl\ 4 ‘JA

Sec. 12 = Ail, exzept that part within Cebolleta

Lond Crant 1712.76 Acxes

3-28-69 0&G Appl. _
Shell 0il Co., P. 0? Box 1509, Midland, Tex, 79701
T. 10 N. -~ R. 32 E.

Sec, & - E5SUY

Sec. 10 -~ Shsejk

Seeg 15 - E}iNE%

Sec, 17 = SWisex

Sec, 28 - SWINEX

Sec. 25 - MIYNEYL, SWRWX

Sec. 32 - NW§SE§

Sec, 34 - NIZME

Sec, 35 = N%4 ! 800 Acres
3-28-69 0&G Appl.

Shell 0il Co.
TelNo"R- 3]—Eo
Sec. 24 - NWINEY 40 Acren

Page 3
SEE REVERSE SIDE
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GMH/esr

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
F:a44//¥/’ OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

' IN THE MATTER OF THE HFARING
: \i CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
; ' COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
‘ \ THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4047 %

Order No. R- .~

; ' APPLICATION OF LARRY C. SQUIRES :
1 [, FOR AN EXCEPTION TO ORDER NO. |
\ ' R-3221, AS AMENDED, LEA COUNTY,

| NEW MEXICO.

ORDER_OF THE COMMISSION ;

BY THE COMMISSION: ?

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on March 19, 1969, !
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commission ofj
New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission." :

i
i
¢
f;
I
1
H
!
i
i
1

: NOW, on this day of April, 1969, the Commission, a
-quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented

iand the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised’
.. in the premises,

; FINDS:
!
: (1) That due public notice having been given as required by
‘law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
smatter thexeof.

ggemmemismmem )

(2) That effective January 1, 1969, Order {(3) of Commission
iOrder No. R-3221, as amended, prohibits in that area encompassed
?by Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counites, New Mexico, the
disposal, subject to wminor exceptions, of water produced in
conjunction with the production of 0il or gas, or both, on the

surface of the ground, or in any pit, pond, lake, depression,

draw, streambed, or arroyc, or in any watercourse, or in any
other place or in any manner which would constitute a hazard to
any fresh water supplies and said disposal has not previously

been prohibited.
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CASE No. 4047

(3) That the aforesaid Order No. R-3221 was issued in order
to afford reasonable protection against contawmination of fresh
water supplies designated by the State Engineer through disposal
of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or

gas, or both, in unlined surface pits.

i (4) That the State Engineer has designated, pursuant to

f5Section 65-3-11 {15}, N.M.S.A., 1953 Compilation, all underground
‘water in the State of New Mexico containing 10,000 parts per
million or less of dissolved solids as fresh water supplies to

;;be afforded reasonable protection against contamihation; except

that said designation does not include any water for which there

; éiis no present or reasonably foreseeable beneficial use that would

impaired by contamination.

i: {5) That the applicant, Larry C. Squires, seeks an exception
"to the provisions of the aforesaid Order (3) to permit the disposal

i of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas,

éior both, in three natural salt lakes located in Lea County, New
??Mexico, as follows:

n Laguna Plata, socometimes referred to as Laguna

Grande, located in Sections 2, 3, 9, 10, and

: 11, Township 20 South, Rangc 32 Hast, MNMPM;

¢ a Gatuns sometines referrod yoas Salt
Laguna Gatuna, sometimnes refonm te Salt
anx ocatod Sectiong / 0, P AL
Lake, locatoc 1 Sect 1 N Tob,
20, Townsnip 20 Suuth e 3 bt bt
7 ¥ ’ 7
Laguna Tonto, Locatad o Secbs oo 32 g 302
Township 19 South, Range 33 Eaot, and secbion
4, Township 20 South, Ranogoe 33 Bash, NEPM,
{&) Proat Uhoosudspoct Toaon v oD Uik o iy by e ol g

of a synclinal foaturoe.

(7} A S TY L TR Rl B A A SR A I A B A NS A I S U SRR TI DR U SN SR N AN ST




—

téof water from said Laguna Plata and Laguna Gatunadﬂf5 *4’ ‘49”'"';’

N 3-
- CASE No. 4047

| (8) That that portion of the Triassic red beds underlying

., said three lakes is virtually impermeable and therefore prevents

: db&c."$4¢1d/;§¥}vﬁr ers 0/ %hia

1 seepage from said lakes into seade—which‘nnﬂeri;e said red beds
_ Oh re

| and—may contain fresh water.

{

? (9) That as to sands that are in communication with said
| & jor

;lakes, the evidence indicates that thqqf ow of surface and sub-

surface water within the boundaries of said synclinal feature

Ry 2

i 1is »® the subject lakes.

!f (10) That the evidence indicates that there is no leakage

i
1

Aprmaitiors,
(11) That the evidence indicates that there may be some
into Yhe 4,4{,'/1'” )':17 Forwretions

leakage of water from said Laguna Tonto to the southeast, thence |
Joward A ‘

; southwestward 4« Laguna Gatuna. i

I

H

(12) That the utilization of Laguna Plata and Laguna Gatuna ?

i

for the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the produc-,

i !
ition of o2il or gas, or both, will not constitute a hazard to fresh.

water supplies that may exist in the vicinity of said lakes. :

!
i

(13) That the utilization of Laguna Tonto for the disposal

;of water produced in conijunction with the production of o0il or

i.gas, or both, may constitute an additional threat of contaminationj

of fresh water supplies as designated by the State Engineer exist-

determine if there are commercial deposits of sodium sulphate in ded/ov

ing to the southeast of said lake.
(L4) That the'evidence indicates thatmsommercial deposits of
N L ek Rans
sodium sulphate (NUQ'SO4) may exist inpthe wicinity—e£ the three
‘subject lakes.

(15) That disposal of produced salt water into Laguna Plata

and Laguna Gatuna will ncot interfere with the testing required to

the skeinityzoF said three lakes.

(16) That said disposal prior to actual mining operations
will not impalir the value of said sodium sulphate nor render its

recovery more difficult.
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CASE No. 4047

W@W,iwmﬁ%;

(17) fThat this case should be reopened,yhenever tests have
zuanéeauuz~!aa,~u, :
been conducted which indicatesthat commercial deposits of sodium

colbadionevt

| sulpha e exist inpthe—wietmiey—os the subject lakes, at which

time all interested parties should be prepared to appear and

show cause why continued disposal in said lakes should or should

not be allowed.

(18) That the applicant should be authorized to utilize
Laguna Plata and Laguna Gatuna for the disposal of water producedt
in conjunction with the producticn of 0il or gas, or both.

(19) That the request of the applicant tc utilize Laguna
Tonto for the disposal of water produced in conjunction with E

the production of oil or gas, or both, should be denied.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Larry C. Squires, is hereby granted
an exception to Order {3) of Commission Order No. R-3221, as
amended, to dispose of water produced in conjunction with the

production of o0il or gas, or both, in two natural salt lakes

; located in Lea County, New Mexico, as follows:

Laguna Plata, sometimes referred to as Laguna
Grande, located in Sections 2, 3, 9, 10, and

11, Township 20 South, Range 32 East, NMPM;

Laguna Gatuna, sometimes referred to as Salt
Lake, located in Sections 7, 17, 18, 19, and
20, Township 20 South, Range 33 East, NMPM.

(2) That the application of Larry C. Squires tc utilize

" Laguna Tonto, located in Sections 32 and 33, Township 19 South,

Range 33 East, and Section 4, Township 20 South, Range 33 East,
NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, for the disposal of water produced
in conjunction with the production of o0il or gas, or both, is

hereby denied.
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k

j
!
i

|
E
1
|
i

b}

the Commission or

(3) That the Commission may by administrative order rescind
%such authority whenever it reasonably appears to the Commission

that such rescission would serve to protect fresh water supplies

from contamination.

(4) That this case shewdd be reopened upon the motion of

tHre—vretmibw-of the aforesaid lakes, at which time all interested

|
| parties may-appear and show cause why continued disposal i:a said

lakes should or should not be allowed. .
thl‘,u

{5) That the first persbn to determine, by tests that

commercial deposits of sodium sulphate probably exist in

}
!
I

any other interested party whenever tests&l-‘-ﬁ“
S35 WAy i P |
!

@
indicate‘@' commercial deposits of sodium sulphate,exist in 4.‘[/“,

thett*bam;

'/bdlmkuuﬂuéb)abwiqzylétiz‘h‘zbai-L%

wierniey—o0€ said lakes shaaiinotlfy the Commission, iA~weiting
A
cf—guagh—~facty, whereupon the Commission shall give notificatien

for the reopening of this case.

(6) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

designated.

i

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessaxry..

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove:



